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No. 33-63

DOCKET: ~ REGULAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY - NOVEMBER 13, 1963

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M. , MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUII.J)IM:

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

- ALLOWABLE:

*"

CASE 2935

()

Consideration of the oil allowable for December, 1963, .

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for

December, 1963, for ten prorated pools in Lea and Eddy
Counties, New Mexico, and also presentation of purchaser's
nominations for the six-month period beginning January 1,
1964 for that area. Consideration of thé allowable pro-
duction of gas for rine prorated pools in San Juan, Rio
A'rriba and Sandoval COuni:i'e's, New Mexico for December, 1963.

‘Applicat:lon of Humble Oil & Refining Company for the creation of a

new pool, for special pool.rules, and for interference tests, San
Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
‘the creation of & new 0il pool for G;llup production comprising all
of Sections 7 and 18, Townskip 28 North, Range 14 Wast; all of Sec-
tions 10 through 13, and N/2 and SE/4 of Section 14, Township 28

_North, Range 15 WVest; . all of Sections 7 and 8, &llh of Section 15,

au of Sectfons 16 through 22, SW/4 of Section 23, SW/4 of Section
25, all of Sections 26 through 30, N/2 and SE/4 of Section 32, and
all of Sections 33 through 36, Township 29 North, Range 15 West; all
of Sections 11 through 14 and g1l of Section 24, Township 29 North,
Range 16 West, Applicant also seeks the promulgation of special

rules for said pool to include provisiéns for temporary - 160-acre pro- 3

CASE 2936: .

ration units and for well locations no nearer than 660 feet to the
outer boundary of said units. Applicant further seeks authority to
conduct interference tests during said temporary one-year period and
to transfer allowables among wells on the same basic lease.

_ In the matter of the: application of the 011 Conservation Commission

‘of New Mexico upon “its own motion Ior an order for the creation Of &
-new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, the abolishment of a certain

existing pool in Lea County, New Mexico, and the extension of the
vertical and horizontal limits of certain existing pools in Eddy and
Lea Gounties, New Mexico, and giving notice to all persons and parties
interested 'in the subject matter thereof to appear and show cause

why such creations and extensions of vertical and horizontal limits

should not be made.

(a) . CREATE a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as
- an oil pool for Bone Springs productiocn, designated as the
North Bell Lake-Bone Springs Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 18: SW/4

(b) ABOLISH the West Crossroads-San Andres Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, described as:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 20: E/2
SECTION 21: SW/&4




(c)

“(d)

(e)

“$)
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CASE 2936’contingngfrom

to include the above
the West' Crossroads-San Andres Pool.

EXTEND the Blineb
include therein:

age formetly included in

ry Oil’Péol in Lea County, New Mexica, to

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 East REN
SECTION 32:  SE/4

EXTEND the Double A-

4bo Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, t¢
include therein: )

TOWNSHIP '17_SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST. New :

EXTEND the Flying “M“‘

Abd Pool in Lea County,
to include therein:

. New Mexico,

(g)

& County, New Hexico ’

SECTION 22: W/2 NW/4 eng S/z
EXTEND the North Justls—Tubb Drink
New Mexico, to 1nc1ude therexn'

ard Pool in Lea County,

1)

()

Liate

said pool to ine

TOWNSHIP 24 so"m

N RANGE 37 EASTl NMPM
ECTION 34: E/2 SE/4

EXTEND the Mbnument T

ubb Pool in Lea County,
include ;herexn' )

New Mexico, to:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH.

RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 15: NE/4 :

EXTEND the. Wilson Yafes-

Sevea Rivers Pcol in Lea County,
New Mexico '

» to include therein:

TOWNSHI® 21 SCUTH,

RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 25

W/2 W/ 4

EXTEND the ver
Andres) Pool in
underlylng Unit
Range 28 East,

tical 11n1Ls of the Red Lake(Grayburg San
Eddy County to include the Queen formation
G of Section 9 only, in Townshlp 17 South,

Purther to extend the herizontal limits of
lade theiein:

TOWHSHIP 1/ SOUTE, RANGE 28 E&ST o1, NMPM
SnCTIOV SWis NL“
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'CASE 2936 continued from pace 2 ' T

(x) EXTEND the Lusk-Strawn Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to
include therein:

"I'OVKSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
- SECTION 25: NE/4

CASE 2937: " Northwestern New Mexico Nomericlature cese: é&lling for an order
extending existing pools in Rio Arriba, Sandoval, and San Juan
Counties, New Hexj.co.

(a) EXTEND the South Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

SEGTION 23: NE/4
SECTION 24: NW/4

SECTION' 33: AL
_SECTION 34: ALL
SECTION 35: ALL

(b) EXTEND the Cha Cha-Gallup 0il Pool to include:

'TOWNSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 20: W/2 :

() EXTEND the Many Rocks-Gallup 0il Pool to include:

- TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 17 WEST, NMPM
SECTION 2: N/2 NW/&

CASE 2938: In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation
Commission on its own motion to permit all interested parties to
appear and show cause why an order should not be entered pro-

“hibiting the flaring or venting of casinghead gas, Vacuum Field,

Lea County, New Mexico.




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION -
_ OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO :

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OLL CONSERVATION
. COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO POR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:. _
- " CASE No. 2305 S
Order No. R-2008 .

APPLICATION OF TEXACO INC.
> FOR. PERMISSION TO MARKET IN
EXCESS OF ALIOWABLE, LITTLE
LUCKY IAKE-DEVONIAN POOL,
CHAVES COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

B Y]

i R 2oty

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

&
9
i BY THE COMMISSION:.
) i ... This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. ox
e June 14, 1961, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Comser—
A I vation COmmission of New Mexico, hereinafter -referred to as the
: "Commission.”
! NOW, on this  22nd day of June, 1961, the Commission, a
. quorum being present, having considered the testimony pre 4
rrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrrr e —and-the—exhibits received af”Séiﬁ”héifiﬁé?‘iﬁaTBEing fully advi
A } in the premisges,
e ; ' , " FPINDS:
o Em o (1) That -due public notice having'been given as reqnired ;
‘N Il T ST ,:j_ sl ar i A 13“ th& r“ verwn 3 ooicn };&3 j‘ﬁ:;s::i:t::;‘ ws ’i.:eiiibé ,,,,, aﬁi’i m ‘sl-&i """ C e
ST T T ‘matter ‘thereof.

- : - .- (2) ‘'That the- production from the Little Incky Lakednevonian‘
= ‘Pool in Township 15 South, -Range 30 East, NMPM, Chaves County, New

- - N ' Mexico, is approximately 60.6° gravity .and, due to its highly :
e ; volatile nature, it is impossible to prevent a substantial amount: .

‘operating conditions.

(3) That in order ‘to prevent the waste of these escaping :; ‘ ?f
R vapors, the applicant, Texaco Inc., proposes to install an extrac- §
T tion and stabilization plant on its Little Lucky Lake Unit irf'said -

pool.

(4) That in order to justify the cost of constructing such
] . : a plant, the applicant seeks permission to market stock tank
R o liquids approximately 11.0 percent in excess of top unit allowable
T e : plus such other liquids, including propane, wHich may be recovered.

(5) That no increase in the present rate of production .
would be required to market such excess, the increase being the
amount of liquid production presently escaping into the atmos-
phere. .




BRFORE THE OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF MEW MEXICO

{2) m-mmtyumwpm
from oil wells in the Vacuwm Field, Iea County, New Maxico, is

boingm“tm

{3) ﬂuteum transportation facilities are
Mmﬂ&htst&aﬂjmm&sm&n&z
‘gmmxatmnua are being comstructed
uthcsub area; and that the opexatoxs in the Vacumm Pleld
should be able to complets commections to said casinghead gas
transportation facilities by February 1, 1964.

(4) That the flaring or venting of casinghead gzs vhen
casinghead gas transportation facilities are available onsci-
tutes unnscassary or excessive surface loss or destruction of
natural gas without bemeficial use and results in surface waste.

(5) That the venting or flaring of casinghead gas in the
' yaguum Field should be prohibited in ordex to prevant waste.
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CASE Mo. 2938
Ordar No. R-2605

() mtmmmtuuqmmuagorfmuq of
_said ges should be effective Fehxua:y 1, 1964, in oxder %o allow
the opsrators in the Vacuum Field sufficient times to complete
connections to casinghead gas transportation facilities. )

{(7) That a 90-day exception to the no-flare order should
haumzormkmnutoumtasiudauotce-pldj.uu
f oxder to allow the operator sufficient tims to comnect the well
to & casinghead gas tranaportation facility.

{8) That the Secretary-bPirector of the Commission should
suthorized to graat exceptiams to the no-flare oxder whea such
mmmumummam

(1) That o casinghesd gas shall be flared or vented from
valhtaﬂum‘ruzd. Iaa County, New Nexico.

PROVIDED HOWEVER, That each new well completed in said fie
subsequent to the effective datz of this order is hereby granted
nmxuunuem focapcziodofsodaya zoua-ug

WA R, e s

o S

(2) mmmm—mofmmmu

e — i

‘éj“*';‘ D“w-“ t\l m an- w;a t‘_’ m' - — e m R
ﬁ.xod therefor if, in hir judgment, such exception is necessary
in order to prevent waste or undue hardship.

' (3) ¥hat the provisioms of this order prohibiting the
flaring or venting of casinghead gas produced from wells in the.

wp o

bt Vacuam Field shall be effective Pebruary 1, 1964.

L%

i {4) That jurisdiction of this Cause is retained for the

. entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary,
? Watsantare.muexico,onthedayandymhemm-

C%IB%IO‘

¢ wz Wk v

.mpx M.’ CAMPBELL,

(2t

. L. PORTER, Jr', . /Hdmber & Secretary




SOVERNDR
JACK M. CAMPBELL :
g

St o Y s
@il Ca " D

LAND ODMMIBINONER
£ & JONNNY WALKER

" O sax 87y
SANTA FE

November 18, 1963

Kr. Charles White , Re: Case ¥Wo.__ 2938

Gilbext, White & Gildbert 2 Bo. R-26€

Santa Pe, New Mexico

mwﬂ:mmcopmo:mmm
mmw&ymummm.

B ,’_ m,.:,

/.){@az:.,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ix/
Carbon copy of oxder also sent to:

Eobbs OCC
Arteaia OCC
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FARMINGTON, W) &,

PHONE 328.1182

BEFORE THE
NEW HBXIOO OIL. CONSERVATION COHNISSIOﬂ
’ ‘S8anta Fe, New Mexico -
November 13, 1563

' REGULAR __ HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

" In the matter of the hearing called by
the 0il Conservation Commision on its own
motion to permit all -interested parties to
appear and show cause why an order should
not be entered prohibiting the flaring or
venting of casinghead gas, Vacuum Field,
Lea County, New Mexico.

L)
E

E s. (JOHNNIE) WAI.KER LAND comu:ssxom
A, 1. (PETE} PORTER, SECRETARY-DIRECTOR

PHOME 243.4691

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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P]mnc 243.6001

: Gcnem{f’ Court
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i

Suite 1120 Simms Building

uerque, New Mexico

BEFORE THE
- NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
November 13, 1963

REGULAR HEARING

)
‘ : , )
IN THE MATTER OF: )
' . )
In the matter of the hearing called by the )

0il Conservation Commission on its own ) CASE NO.
motion to permit all interested parties )

to appear and show cause why an order ) 2938
should not be entered prohibiting the flar- )
ing of casinghead gas, Vacuum Field, )
- Lea County, New Mexico. )
)
)
)
,,,,, BEFORE: ___HON. JACK M., CAMPBELL, GOVERNOR
E. S. (JOHNNIE) WALKER, LAND COMMISSIONER— — o = |
A. L. (PETE) PORTER, SECRETARY-DIRECTOR
B ) TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
MR. PORTER: The Commission will consider next, Case
13

MR. DURRETT: In the matter of the hearing called by
the 0il Conservation _Conunission on its own motion to permit all
interested parties to appear and show cause th an order should . i
not be entered prohibiting the flaring or venting of casinghead
New Mexico.

gas, Vacuum Field, Lea County,

1f the Commission please, J. M. Durrett, Jr., appearing |

I will have one witness,

on behalf of the Commission and staff.

®




’_ﬂé%? 2 3
! MR. WHITE: Charles White appearing on behalf of Texaco,
i ~ . . -
o g; Inc.. We will have three witnesses.
’3 % = MR, KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Santa Fe, appearing
L S N ‘ - . :
,?3 O 2| for Phillips Petroleum Company. We will have one witness.
i1 el 2 )
: , -
o B M . |
. ﬁ. O _ {witnesses sworn)
R el '
] : Q
. S; s 3
s 3 = JOE D. RAMEY,
“H S5 8 " , ,
e Can 2| calied as a witness herein, having been first sworm, was examined] =
o M§ >| and testified as follows:
N %3 . ;
N '§ g‘ DIRECT EXAMINATION :
- p— _G,‘ ‘Nn ST T T e = e M":.:_"
oo % | BY MR. DURRETT: ]
m = g
J 3 : :
EE!% Q Mr. Ramey, would you please state your full name and é
=
= s
,:s B| position for record? ;
S e E
> 3
|a ‘ﬂ A Joe D. Ramey, Supervisor District One, New Mexico Oil 4
5§ ) e 4
:: §| conservation Commission. 1
K @ .»
Sﬁ 8 Q Mr. Ramey, as part of your official duties as supexrvisorx
[N
N N
C: 9 of District Number One for the 0il Conservation Commmission, are
X _
2 you directly in charge of the Vacuum area, oY what ' is known as
. the Vacuum Field in the Socutheast -- - in Southeast New Mexico,
- and is it directly under 0 Jurisdiction?
- A Yes, sir.
py
e e, K
E

£

i

PAGE 3

Mr. John Ramey.

MR. PORTER: Before you put on your testimony, Mr.

Durrett, I would like to ask for other appearances.

5
LRy .




\ ] PAGE 4

Q ‘And are you familiar with the background of Eﬁis case
-
L that has been called today, Case Number 29382
. o T ‘ 5
- A Yes, I am.
- Q Would youbplease give us briefly some of the background
EaRw Ty : - .
*Fd &S| facts as to how this case happered to be called before the
M 2 . | |
Cld 155 ;’a Commission?
.o 9 |
v,ﬁ - 2 A Yes, sir. In our routine checking of the statistical
Tl :: 9 :
-2 §
Ek Al report, we noted that Texaco, Inc. was flaring all casinghead
Ea' o gas produced from their deeper pays in the Vacuum Field. I con-
(S | A |
~ @ é‘ tacted Texaco's Hobbs office and advised them that we were-aware
88 : : ‘ :
S é § of the situation, suggested to them that they should look into the
sz ;
EE § | possibility of getting a connection. They advised-me-th
O - B , s T T T T
., “‘ b N o
E%& §- was handled by their gasoline department, and that they thought
Ek 5 they were working on obtaining a connection. I heard nothing
e S| L
5 = SR Eher "I Texdco, s1 1 dlscussed this matter with the

TUxX <

Gena

Suite 1120 Simms Building \ Albug

staff and vwe concluded that we should advise Texaco that if they
did not have a connecﬁion by November 10th, that we woﬁld shut in
their leases. They in turn have requested this hearing.

6] They requested this hearing. So, it was actually at the

request of Texaco, rather than being shut in, as the alternative

DEARNLEY, MEIE

was at that time?
A Yes, sir.

Q Mow, Mr. Ramey, would you please refer to what has been

marked as Exhibit Number One, and please identify it?

*
ke

Fi

MR. PORTER: Mr. Durrett, before we proceed, we might
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PAGE 5

clarify‘Ehié point, WHE'requésted>the hearing. After I nad
discussed this ﬁhing with Mr. Ramey, and he in turn had discussed
it wichTexaco, then, Texaco's representative called me and at
that_tiﬁe, I told him after some discussion, that we had decided
"to call the show cause hearing and I think thefe was some mis-
understanding there. Possibly Mr; Ramey may have misunderstood
me inwthé conversation with him. But, a§ I recall, Texaco did
‘not ask for show cause hearing. Is that correct?
- MR, DURRETT: Thank you, Mr. Porter. The record wiil

be straight on that then. .

ﬁiig S
[ &
5 am&,igi 5 § Q (By Mr. Durrett) WwWould you please refer to your
Jiwﬁ¢ _Exhibit Number One and Identify that? . . ... .. ... e I
] © 3 A Perhaps we should distribute some of these.
bl»_-u .<§A c R - - . . . !
. TN o ;
E§l§‘=§ Q Yes, sir. Please distribute some of your exhibits,
g3~ﬂ— e e 'a'coé‘];e“s — V"‘ = = e
Y8 | extr es.
M .
S A Exhibit One is a plat of a portion of Vacium Field,

DEARNLEY, MEI

Suite 1120 Simms Building

showing in red the leases which are flaring or venting casinghead

» gas. The green lines transposed thereon are the present gas

gathering lines of Phillips Petroleum Company.

0 - And was this prepared by you or under your supervision,

A

Mr. RameY?

A Yes, it was.

0 ﬁould you.pléase tell us where you obtained the infor~-
mation to compile this plat with?

A Well, from our ownership maps and then we visited the -

<X !mm

®

i i chra




o So far as pipeline which appear in green, you toék that
off the - - 4 Phillips map in their office as part of their

official, not official, but as a pPart of their business records?

o) Now, as far as your Exhibit Number Two is concerned, it
shows the MCF by year, by month, actually, fron April 1962 to

September of 1863, the volumes of gas 'bein'g flared or vented in

;-
oy ) '
‘ g A Right.
m Q Now, this plat is not to scale, is it, Mr. Ramey?
I§\\. ¥ y
Ny
Q RN A Well, it is reasonably to scale. 1The lines Probably are
-
§ TORG . not accurate, ‘but they are reasonably an accurate transposltlon
8 S of the Present lines, A
o 8 -
~s g Q At any rate, that does indicate the present existing
& 3 ‘ oo ‘ :
S tg - 8] Phillips- - pipeline connections in that ayea?
L=
5 ¥ & A Yes. It 1nd1cates that there are lines either to —the-ofo
e X
e e = L —— _
5 >3 § Texaco leases, or reasonably close thereto.
N~ & . ‘
é é» ,..\E e Now, would you Please refer to your Exhibit Number Two,
b i ‘q e 2
' % g Mr. Ramey, and identify it and. e¥nladn-in SWimary “wiatc: appears
O §> thereon?
= 3
Sy é A Exhibit Two is a tabulatlon of the volumes of gas that
g § have been flareg since April of 1962 through September of 1963 by
8 L
% Y| Texaco only. I might add that there are two other operators in
Q B
g g the field who-are flaring gas at the present But, these volumes
N .
'§ are very small ang probably do not warrant a connection.
[29)

this area; ig that correct?

®




PAGE 7

b ewiain

A Yes, Sirt.
Q You have also indicated thereon the various - pcols
involved?
A Yes, sir.
3 » Q Would you explain a little more»in’detail your
% § calculations here on total gas flaredt% |
<ES cg A Well, the total gas for the year, 1962, was approximatel¢
‘gg E§ 157,000 MCF, and for the first nine months of 1963, it was in
;‘ 8 | excess of 466,000 McF. The total to October 1, 1963, 623,449,
ngg '§ The gas volume starting in Apfil was not too critiéél. April, '62
» § E §' it was only about 16,000 MCF a month, but as their complétions
»‘:_Egvé):z ,,,,,,,, increasédfwyhyfnsomdid;thewgasfvolumes,increase,#antheacheQ ,,,,, ,,,,, F- I
§§ g high in-August of 91,943 MCF. it N
- %é '_E MR. PORTER: 1Is that August of '63? -
vﬁifgn‘ﬂ
~ 3
Tg &)
§>-T
Ry
=
(84
3

Suite 1120 Simms Building

“A  August of ‘63, yes, sir.
MR. PORTER: Would you give me that figure again, please
sir?
= B 91,943: I héve checked into Texaco's completions for
October,'and the First week in November, and estiméted volume to
be flared daily based on these recent completions would be around
another ©¢30 MCF. So, calculating the gas being flared daily based

iy

on August figures, why, I come out to a total of 3,893 MCF daily.
Q {(By Mr. bDurrett) Now, Mi. Ramey, would you please

explain to the Commission why you didn't use your September figure

for yvour calculations:; why did you use August?
g

®
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PAGE 8

A Septem5é¥['féxaco reported that they are selling. gas
to drilling rigs from some of their leases, so the volume was
doﬁn, but this is kiﬁa’of an unstable market, so the actual‘volUme
of gas would, I felt that the August volume would be more reasonab]

Q Mr. Ramey, from whét source did you gather your infoﬁatf
to compile your Exhibit Number Two?

A From the statistical report and also from the C—l—lS"
that the ope?étors subnit. ”

e Is that. the New Mexico 0il And Gas Engineering Committee

monthly statistical report?

A Yes, sir.

MR. DURRETT: If the Commission please, I would move

that the -Commission take administratiéé\notice of the New Mexico

L P R D T T T Pl P Lo S

i B e e S o B

- v, x ’ ‘.
L i‘: - i
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: 4
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e
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o s
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DEARNLEY, MEIE

Suite 1120 S‘imms‘ Bui/clr'hg

Silt-and Cas Tiginceringwonthdy statistical reporey &S —+—&s%
the month of April, 1962 through September, 1963. And also, that
the Commission take administrative notice of the C-1-15s on file
as part of its official record.

MR. PORTER: Are those the same months, Mr. Durrett?

MR. DURRETT: I believe on the C-1-15s, just the last

month.
MR. PORTER: All right.
A Just the last month, September, 1963,
MR. PORTER: Commission will take administrative notice
of these xrecords. ‘

®




ow.

VER

NO

9
IR

-

P%oncZMSJ%XH

g Service

PAGE 9

Q Now, Mr. Ramey, 1n your opinion, does the tlaring of, or
venting of,‘gas.when gas transportation facilities are avéilable,
constitute unneéessary or‘excessive surface loss or destruction of
natural gas without beneficial use? |

A Yes, sir.

Q VIn your opinion, Mr. Ramey, does this constitute what is
commonly khéwn iﬁ the oii and éas industry as waste?

A Yes, sir.

Q 1f the Commission please, Mr. Ramey, I believe you have
testified Efior ﬁo this, but I will ask you again, Exhibit Number

One and Two were prepared by you, or under your direction and

kel

rym

WILKINS and CR

|
i
i
i

y: Elbuquerque,

supervision; is that correct?

A Yés, sir, they were.

KR. DURRETT: If the Commission please, I move the

W

&

T T

-

A s

DEARNLEY, MEIER|

.

Genaral |Court Report

Suite 1120 Simms Bui/ding

introduction cf Exhibits One and Two,that concludes my examination|

of Mr. Ramey.

,&R. PoR$ER;,,Without objection, the exhibits will be ad-

mitted.
EXAMINATION
BY MR. PORTER:
Q I believe you mentioned there were tvo cther operators

3

flaring some gas in the pool.

o
4
D
n

2

4
~

Could you give us an idea of how rauch gas is being

o~
S

other than Texaco leases?

20
ot
o]
I
1
[o])
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A Great western, I belicve, is flaring around - - they
report 1l€9 MCF per month from one well. That is two wells. One

in the Vacuum Grayburg san Andres and another one, I believe, in

the Vacuum Abo Reef. Aand one othex operator, I can't remember

right now who it is. They report around 40 MCF monthly that they

are flariﬂg.
GOVERNOR CAMPéELL: what is the total volume of gas
that has been flared; can you compute that?
A Well, with the exception,of course, when the wells are
initially complgted, why, there might be a period of a few days
before he gets a connec;ion,'but'TexaCO's volunes are 623,449 MCF{

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: Through what month?

Boiplas Wil o

1063

A PThrough Sentemhar. 108

= >

GOVERNOR CAMPBELL: You shcw on Section -Six, mounghip ol o2

18 South, Range 35 East, what appears to be a State "R" lease,

9 Sk LT LRI

-

DEARNLEY, M

Suite 1120 Simms Building

“a connection, and yet, you show it in red. What is the situation |

there?

A That they are selling gas from the old Vaéuum*Grayburg

Séﬁwéhdreé, ghé shallow production. The &éeéer production, whichr
I believe is the Vacuum Abo Reef, fl=-ing the ‘gas.

MR. PORTER: The gas is being flared from éeeper-pays
than from San Andres?

A Yes, sir. Théy are selling all the San Andres gas.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone have a question of Mr. Ramey?

He may be excused.
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i , ) MR . DURRETT: 1T the Commission please, T apologize. I
> - ’ - » , . ; )
! forgot to request that we take a recess so that Texaco could put
- ) - up some exhibits. I would move that now, with my apologies to
. s |

C. R. BLACK,

Texécq.
~
§ (Recess)
% - %} ' 'MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
SR " o
@] white:
:,
S i
Cg
&

called as a witness herein, having been first duly sworn, was

- examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

aporting Service

WILKINS and

Clourt
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i
I
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Allmq erque, New ‘,Mcxida

FIER, |
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]
o
3
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DEARNLEY,
Suite 1120 Simms Buildr'n;;}

By whom are you employed and in what capacity?

A I am employed by Texaco, Inc. and Division Proration

Engrinreexr:'v 6ut of Midland office.

Q Have you previously testified before the Commission and

have your cgualifications been accepted?

A Yes, sir, they have. ‘
%' Q Are yau familiar with the Texaco operations in the
s;;- ) Iy Vacuum Pool?
h ) =' T w A Yes, sir, I an.




O What is the extent of Texaco's operations?

A Texaco is certainly a vitally interested party in the
Vacuum multi-pay pools for we hcld oil and gas leases on aprz'ﬁroxmahely‘ -

7200 acres of state land in this area.

~ ,
\% Q Are you the largest operator in the area?
- % g A Yes, sir, we are one of the largest, if not the largest,
o> Q ' :
5 ») ?| operator in the area. !
! Q . iy
14 =3 .
j H & A Q Is Texaco one of the moving operators in the developing %
Q of the pool?
~ 3 é A Yes, sir, I believe we are at the present time. We have
- : ‘s - i .
s é 3| four wells drilling. We have four wells completing. Three of
r’.l ) Z ' ,
E $ o} which will be multiple completions. Duri‘ng 1963,

u

RS :
:}n? § pleted 40 zones already, as of this date, and we anticipate
R oy e X
it . | . - B
% S é additiona) 18 zones for a total of 58 completions during the
R g R
- j::;;,i: ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,, — e e S Y SR Ty
2 i;? Q Will you state that Texaco holds around 7200 acres; is
=
Ny 3| that all state land?
m M
o { ] et et 3
- 8 A Yes, 1t 21s.
SO ~ A .
Ly % 2 Q To what extent is this developed?
N 54 N 3 . . : i
fQ ~ A ife have approximately six- - 4500 acres developed with
o v
;§ 121 holes in the ground, or wells. These wells have 137 zones
of completion. 90 of these zones are San Andres completions, and,
4'7 are in zones other than San Andres.
- L : Q Did you prepare a production history?

e
2,

A Yes, six, I have.

- ®
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.Aku,ﬁlax

| A:’buquarqu

‘in eight separate reservoirs. The Abo, Abo Reef, the Blinebry,

‘Devonion, Drinkard, Glorieta, Pennsylvanian and the Wolfcamp.

F%ancéhﬂiééol

The red line on this curve represents monthly gas production and

10

Q Are you, of will you refer to Exhibit One and explain
that, please? ’
A Yes, sir. Exhibit‘ﬁumber One is a production history

of the Texaco wells which are not connected with thekexisting gas

-facilities in the Vacuum multi-pay pools. These wells are completed

Now, the green line represents monthly oil production.

the blue llne represents monthly gas ventlng. The black stairstep
line at the base of the exhibit represents the number of produoing

zones or completlons 1n these reserv01rs. other than San Andres.

lmpot o MM Moo Macrd o AT wam1d ‘M'nmha-r ﬂ"h:rn Re A i-nn a‘!‘ldwahle We}.l ln

Untll October 26, 1961 Texacc had productlon only from tbe

Vacuum Grayburg pool. However, 0ctober 26th, we completed the

Bl ey < -, SR

DEARNLEY, MEIE

Genejal Court Repo

Building

T e x ST T TSI T

?462“barrels of oil with no water, and a gas-oil ratio of 1177
cubic feet per barrel. We continued development rather slowly

during the latter part of '61, and the first part of '62. 1In

‘these completions were in the Vacuum Abo Reef and two of them were

Suite 1120 Simms

the Vacuum Abo Reef field. This well on a 20 potential test flowed

April, we completed our seven zones, or seven completions, five of

in the Vacuum Drinkard. At that time we had to wait on other
operators, or we did wait on other operators, to prove up or

further develecp and estahlish the trend of the Ibo Reef. Then,

in the latter part of 1962, is when things begin tco happen. In

®
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i

Novemb&x orf thlsiyoar, Hobil Oxl Compagy dlscovered faﬁr
aﬁdiiiongl pays in their State Bridges well Numberx 95. Also, at
about that same time, the Vacuum Abo Reef development apéﬁéacﬁed
the Texaco lease 1ihe on the State F New Mexico AE‘léase, so in the
early ﬁart 6£ ;65; Qérﬁgéin begén a vérj,éé£i§e;a;§%i$bménﬁ pfb_
gram. This is certainly obvious by the rapid increasé in mohthly
0il production, the rapid increase in monthly gas préducﬁioh and
the relatively fapid increase in number of producing wells. The
production in January éf 1963, was 590 barrels of oil per day,
for a total of 18,229 barrels of bilyfof the month. Theigas

production in January was 640 MCF per day, or 19,803 MCF for the

Worth. As Mf. Ramey stated, up to this point, The volune of Gas |

, ,hgf£‘.§ that was being vented was relatively insignificant. As I said, in
H Nt | | o o
14 Eitg 5| early '63, we began our rapid development program and production
. -~ . ’ :
e o R TR 1 E _ . o . .. s : L. o -
3 'Eg g has rapidly and continually increased so that on November 15th,
K O .9 we will be producing at a rate of 5,240 barrels of o0il per day,
¥ 2 s p 9 Y
=3 o
_" oy :§ nearly ten times what we did in January. During November, we
< ] o ) .
- § estimate we will produce a total of 157,000 barrels of oil. Our -
BT
" (24 tj| gas production will be five point three million cubic feet per day |
- = g o |
- <E§ ~| Our gas vented will be 4.3 million cubic feet per day. And we will
; r~
: ]
- 'E have 47 zones completed. And it can be seen that in January of
B u
—_ 1964, our production will be far in excess of ten times what it
’ was in Janvary of '63. So, this development has taken place in
, what I would term a relatively short pgeriod oif time. The dashed
1 - line, I woulkl like to explain, are estimated figures. All of these
3
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Phone 243-6601

production>figures are from the Commission report form C-11f%.

However, the report only is through September. These estimated |

figures, however, up to the 15th pf No&émber, they are very close
'to‘whag-the actual production will be.

Q Mr. Blaék, explain-why thé Yariation as tb thé;méﬂtﬂiyr
. production, gas production, as against the gas venting.

A  You will notice the red and blue line, monthly gas pro-
“duction, énd monthly gas venting, ate the same line, aétualiy.
However, in 2pril of '63, we began using some of this gas for
\rig fuel. We had»inen- - We four and five'riés rdﬁﬁing‘all

of the time. The difference here between the red and blﬁe line is

)

: Allquiarqu'e

h

e e e i e Yoo dr b e iz Ya
- A :“l.’ e d &Sk W & St ad
. . f':j-
Q@ ¥hy has Texacc been venting this gas?

A e have not and did not commit this gas to existing

PO T

T

g

I .

S
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facilities for the reason that we were very strongly considering

‘the possibility of building a Texaco gasoline plant in this field.|

As I stated previously{ we have considerable holdings. We felt
there was a ?ossibilitj— - felt this was possibly feasible.
vWe do plan to build.a plant and this plant will be coméleted'in
the relatively near future. Our next witness will go more ihtb
detail with regard to the gasoline plant.

G Mow, will you continue with the production figures?

A The accumulative production figures as of November lSthA
we will have produced 900,500 barrels of oil. ¥#e will have pro-

duced one billion, 11 thousand, six hundred million cubic feet of
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gas. wWe will have utilized 166,791 MCF. THererore, we will vent |

a total of 844;700,000 cubic feet of gas.

0  Why did you terminate your estimated volume as of

1cQ

Uleneral Court

eporting Sarv

R

Phone 243.6091

rque, New Mexico |

@

- 15th. T

Q- Will you_give the accumulative figures for February?

;ébruary for 1964?A

B We do,have a market‘available.now, at this time. Howevet
éhiskmarket is’going to require a considerable amount of investment
and constructioﬁ work on behalf of Texa:o. It will make use, we
estimate at that time the. flare will be eliminated by Feb;uary,

Q By reason of your new construction or constructive
facilities?

A Yes, sir.

A From November 15th to February 15th, 1964, during this

interim period, we will produce an additicnal six hundred thousand

oy ! !
‘. iy “
v bl et < | Foaete i tenib e arne

4
.
‘.‘«:.L.

£

DEARNLEY, Ml

Suite 1120 Simms Building

“Five hundred barrels of 6il. We will produce an adaitional five -
hundred sixty-nine thousand two hundred MCF of gas. We will
utilize ninety-one million cubic feet of gas. Therefore, we will
vent appfoximately four hﬁndred sevenﬁy—eight thoﬁséha KCF.'
chumulative figures of February 15th of 1,501,000 barrels of oil,
1,580,800 MCF, 1,322,900 MCF of gas utilized.

Q Does that conclude your testimony of Exhibit One?

A Yes, sir.

0 Will you now refer to Exhibit Two and explain that, plea

B Eyhibit Number Two is a tabulation of the production

®
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economics for the Vacuum muiti-pay fiela for Texaco piopertles.

it was sold to the existing facility, during that 90 ‘day period,

Lwould be $7,000.00. The royalty value of the oil produced along

with this gas would be $223,000.00. Now, I will- -

o Now, will you refer to Exhibit Three and explain that

exhibit, please?

A Exhibit Nwmber Three is a tabulation of the zones of

®

- :-. As stated prev;ously, on November lSth we will have vented 844, 70?
I" MCF. If this gas had been sold to the exlst:mg fac111t1es, the
_ value of this gas would have been $9'7 100 00. Dur ing this period ;
L :
:'; § of tlme, we were ventJ.ng this gas, however, we did produce 900,500
P‘ ‘E § barrels of oil valued at $2,710,500.00. Continuing to February
, E 2 § 15th, we will produce additional 478,000 MCF gas, which would be
ff r § EE valued, if it was being sold? to the existing facilities, of
S fﬂ i g o $54,900.00. We will »produf:e an additional 606,500- barrels of oil
A 5. A
5 ; E)B P ;‘E Quring this period of time, though, and its value will be
't‘, g 5 é é ;$1','807,500.'00.v This would give us accumulative volumes and
«,,ﬂi - E ‘§ Zg; values on February 1Sth, as I nave siiown hgre on‘:the exhibit.
Ef’igé‘ 7777777777 §;It should be noted that the addltlonal gas produced and vented
%: %‘é -;.g during thJ.s 90 day period of tln{e is only approxmately one- thlrd—
- §S :g\g A ‘of the total volume that will be vented and its.~ value is approxi- !
f;; m (3 D _zarnl.. ess noni0G. | 3
% . E:I‘ CS Q ‘hat are the royalty values of oil and gas that is pro-
. 3,; ! E §| duced from now until Februvary 15th, 19642 ]
i "} % 1;53 : A The royalty value of the gas, if it was prdduced, or if E
N B I PN - »q
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60 wells in the Abo Reef, nine wells in the Abo, 13 in the Wolfcam

completion in the Vacuum multi-pay fielf at the present time, |

which is as of this date, Névember 13th, 1963, we have six wells

completed in the Glorieta zone. We have five wells on the Blinebr#

zone. We have two wells in the Drinkard zoné. we#havé 21 Abo
Reef wells, we”ﬂé&é thrée wéli;”igmzhe 2bo formation. We have
five - in the WOlfcamp'and three in the Pennsylvanian, two iﬁ the
Devohian,.for a tdtal of 47 completions in zones, oéher than San
And;es. Based on our‘present interpretation which,we feel is

reasonable, we estimate that we will ultimatély have 25 wells in

Glorieta and 22 wells in the Blinebry, four wells in the Drinkard,

11 in the Pennsylvanian, two in the Devonian, for a total of 148

is estimated to be hundred and twenty billion cubic feet of gas.

0 vhat are your plans for development?

- - s ..

- - T . T, Ty
AT W R LLEE CALLT a\;v..l.'vc'ucvc.muy—

T
o
F . 1

T L BT

DEARNLE

Suite 1120 Simms Bmla’m g

T g T T TS A TS CACEWy WE AV & ML UOCEeuUT

meﬁt progran, and weﬁplan to continue to have an active develop-
ment program until we do develope our properties in that aiea.

e now have four rigs drilling wels, we have four wells
being completed, three of which will be multiple completions. We
expect by PFebruary lStﬁ of '64 to have 79 zones conpleted. Ve
estimate that all of that development will take place within the
next two years, and that there - - it will be completed by at

least the middle or the latter paxrt of 19865.

Q Does that conclude your testimony on that?

®




T
.

U W

3T Es 8
KINS and CROWNOVER

I
ks

ER,

b

v
{
!

Phone 243.0091

PAGE 190

Albuquerque, New Mexico

I Yes,.sir, it does,
MR. PORTER: Does anyone have any guestions of Mr.

Black on the direct?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. DURRETT:

] Mr. Black, when did you state that you finalized your
gas, market?

& ~ This gas ﬁarkéﬁ"hés just recehtly been finalized. How—
éber, I wéuld like to delay any guestions with regard to the gas
market to cur next witness, vho is a representative of the gasoliﬁ%'
department. |
Q He wiyi testify concerning your gas market and your

proposed- -

A Yes, sir. And the negotiations for this market.

0 . Let me just ask you one other question in reference to

s T8

‘a,’a&

£33

DEARNLEY, Ml

Glenaral Court Reporting Service

Suite 1120l Simms' Building

‘the amount of gas vented and that will be produced until February

your Exhibit Number Two, which has various figures on it concerning

of '64. I think you stated that you would recover a considerable
amount of oil between now and tﬁen;that you vent what you consider

to be a small amount of gas; isthat correct?

=

E I don't helieve I said a small amount of gas, I said
the relative value of that gas would be small.
< Relative value would be small?

A Yes.

2 All eight. ix

et me ask you this question, Mr. Black:

®
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‘bution within the reservoir will be changed during that

5fbuqueérqu'e,'. New Mex

!
13

Texaco 1is sﬁuéyiﬁ between now and February 15th, won't be any gas
wasted, will there, won't be vented?

A If our oil coperations are shut in, there is no gas -
produétion.

Q rTﬁeioil that is in the ground will not be lost, will it?

A The oil that is in the ground will eventually be lost

to Texaco; if this oil is recovered by Texaco, it will be at the qt

very late stages of 'our production, if this condition- - if
3

Texaco is :

.

5

interim

period of time, and under proration and competitive operations,

ot De altered [roi what they
W L.

altered, there€fore, this would be to the detriment

of Texaco in that we would compete for thesgw§§mgvfgseryg54§9yn_U,W

t)e only operator to be shut in. 'Then{%Q;essure distri-|

;I iz
DEARNLEY, ME
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at a life of 20 years. These figures are current income. When

on the end of the line with each other operator. We are looking

you present worth these figures for 20 year period of time, the
relative value of this o0il is lost to Texaco.

Q Are you stating that between now'énd‘Febrﬁary 15th, that
Texaco's acreage is going to be drained, if you are shut in,by
offgset wells?

A I think that the pressure distribution within the
Yeservoir will ke altered from what‘i£ is now, :hich‘would be to
the detriment of 'rexaco.

0 The o0il will stay in the ground, will not be drained, bu

®

. g
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:Ebku:bhm

teﬁporarlly‘aelayed as far aéTexacd's recovery 1s concerned.
A" Delayed until the éﬁd”bf”duilzo yés£s life. At that
time; 2ach other operator‘will be produéing also, .and we will
compete for that same volume of oil.
0 You are talking éconqmics and not a>ﬁatter of physical

recovery then?

A I think it is a matter of physical recovery, Mr. Durrett}

0  All right.
MR. DURRETT: Thank you. I think that is all I have.
MR. PORTER: - Does anyone-else.havefa'quéstion of Mr.

Black? He may be excused.

MR. PORTER: Without objection, they will be admitted.

ROBERT F. NAUL,
called as a witness herein, having been first dQuly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATIGN

BY MR. VWHITE;

Q Will you state your full name?
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Suite 1120 Simms Bui’ding

Midland Division.

Employed by Texaco, Inc., Division Gas Superintendant,

Robert F. Naul.

By whom are you employed and in what capacity, Me. Naul?

Q [lave you previously testified before the New Mexico 0il
COnsérvation Commission, or one of its examiners?
A No, sir, I have not. ]
TQ Wiii you briefly state your education and professional ?
background? - %
A Obtained a Bachelor of Science degree 1B*Chem1cal %
Engineering and Master of - -  Master's degree in Business §‘

Administration from Louisania State Univeréity. Been employed

Gas Superintendant. My present responsibilities are of the:

utilization and/or disposition of all gas produced by Texaco in

the Midland Division.

Q.
diction?
A

o

iIs the area under discussion today within your juris-

Yes, sir.

Are the witness' qualifications acceptable?

MR, PORTER: Yes.

(By Mr. White) Have you conducted any negotiations in an

®
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T from being prematud

attempt to utilize this casinghead and if so, give a resume of

your activities?

2 Yes, sir. As a matter of fact, we have conducted

extensive negotiations and studies conrcerning utilization and

disposition of this gas. In 1949, Texaco entered into a casingheag

gas contract with Phillipé Petroleum Company, covering sale of the
then existing casigghead gas produced from the Vacuum Grayburg‘San
Andres zoné. In Decembér,VIQGO, we made a preliminary stﬂdy of

a Teiéco plant. In view of preseht Graybﬁrg San Aﬁdres devél&pmeni
by oéhérs on Texaco‘s Vacuum Pool acreage, we then procegded in

April, 1961, to cancell our existing contract with Phillips.

Phillips?

A To keep the gas from any free Grayburg San Andres zones

‘

I wdul

iike to emphasize that word, it is "Ihﬁerstate".

Q Therefore, come under the FPC regulations?

2 Yes, sir. There was no interruption in delivery of that
gas to the existing facility, however.

G In other words, the contract was cancelled, but the San
Andros Gas has been and still is being so0ld?

a2 Yes, sir.

e ill you continue to recite your negotiations, please?

Fis As Mr. Black has testified previously, Texaco first- -

TN W b iy orsarasde T

1 was completed in Geotobex, 1€061, arfter we
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had cancelled the casinghead gas contract. In March, 1962,

negotiations were begun with Phillips on a new casinghead gas con-

B Gy —

e “tract. “In April, 1962, Phillips submitted its standard form casin

head gas contract offe for this gas. Then, on June 26, 1962, I

P~
E§ met with El1 Paso Natural Gas Company's representatives in their
o Q : : '
m 2‘3 Houston office, and in an effort to negotiate a possible res idue
SN | A,
C) i2{ gas sale to El Paso, from a proposed T¢ 3co plant. On July 26,
‘,° ia . -
g; | 1962, E1 paso advised Texaco it could not take Texaco's proposed
) - | vacuum plant residue gas.
34 9
L T, ‘
~ 3 % Q Did you then continue to negotiate with Phillips?
.. [+ NS . »
S'é ?§ a Yes, sir. Ve continued negotiations with Phillips,
v =z , ’
EE $ o} and in October, 1962, we made a counter proposal to Phillips' June
1~ »8 :
M s - e . e , . :
%3 &’é§ 1962 offer. Later in October, 1962, Phillips rejected Texaco's
N e & :
EE é gg counter offer. Then,; in November, 1962, -Mckhilts gtate Bridges -
S~ < ,
Eg § well Number 95 was completed in several deeper pays in the Vacuum
- -—lﬁ. —:§~~ i e ——— e —————————SSe S eal S RS S F S R R i I e A —— eSS SRS RR
go Pool area. This was a signification that Texaco might have

considerably larger gas reserves than previously known.
In January, of 1962, we started negotiations with Southe

Union Gas Company to purchase Texaco's residue gas. These

DEARNLEY, M
Suite 11\20 Simms Building

conference in Southern Union's Dallas office. We also traveled

to El Paso's Houston office the following day in Febrdary, and
g9 Y

L "again, reguested El Paso to reconsider purchase of Texaco's Vacuum

£ id ok : ‘

i :'“ &4 — G

v - residue gas, in view of the improved outlook for larger gas re-

: - |
i« serves; El Paso again advised Texaco it couldn't purchase and take ]

g
‘
|
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this gas. Negotiations wereoontinued with Phillips'aurihq May

and through‘June, 1963.

Q During your negotiations with Phillips and El Paso and

southern Union, was production rate increased?

A ves, sir. &S can be seen from Exhibit one. Mr. Black - _
has aizeady pointed 'out that production was at a relatively steady

jevel until February. 1963, at which time it began to increase at

Phanjc;243.6691

a rather rapid ifatéfi} And I believe he stated earlier that tﬁe )
gas:'production rate at this tife- was approximately 5.3 million S

- feet per day of which 4.3 million feet per ‘day was peing vented. R

Nose Mesico

Q in May, did you cause a re-evaluation of your potentialf

A

ing Service

reserves to be made?

A Yes, sir., We did. Wwe updated resexrve: estimates and

in May. 1963, asked for a COmpic _ez“v'iew;mi re-evaluation of all

Albuguerqus,

!

Gcnara’ Court|Report

Suite 1120 Simms Building
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i
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PR :

AW-.% :“;Wuw;._u; R
R

=3 ~_. ‘J. E zoneS- o
e ,-.’ z = 0. what was the result of the studies, these studies?
- o8 A These studies showed that our gas vasorves-had-An- increape

mewiw KB e B

to approximately 120 piilion cubic feet. This was approximately
‘th'r'ee times our earlier estimates.

Q  With these studies, were you also conc'er'néd’w'it‘n the

' DEARNLE

economic feasibility of constructing & gas‘p‘lant‘?'

e Voo s e 2in ot A 2

L A ves. As @ matter of fact: in June, 1263, we started

negotiations with Transwestern pipeline company for purchase of \

) residue gas from & possib}.e Texaco plant. e conferred with
- e M >5¢th _and 26th, 1963. These negotiatibns

By AT R TR A
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: Ve weré pursued tﬁrough July, and August with Ttansw'es'fefn.f T eacly
:,H A September, 1963, Transwestern advised that they cannot take Texacoﬁ
. plant residue gas at an early date. Also, during this period,
i T ' ’ :
, negotiations were continued with Phillips in an effort to obtain
b 8\ ‘a casinghead gas agreement with Phillips on more favorable terms.
N
ol ' . .. : : . .
H % @ Also, in July, we visited Transwestern's Houston office and again
: O 8| were advised - - and again visited with El Pasc in Houston,
s - % . s s . 4 3. » .
S 8 § A,| regarding a possible residue gas sale. Purthermore, in line with
: g the previously stated negotiations with Phillips, we solicited
REL RN z§ an improved offer based on the considerably enlarged rescrve
I : . .
AR TN tg §| estimate that had been complated in May, early June. Southern
R R “guly, With a request that it reconsider a residue gas purchase.
TN '
‘e % 5 é‘ Q Now, will you give a resume of negotiations of Augus
=42 2 e L T Joad - TN LI LTI s e e e we e TR e D T L T I S m T DI TN T
S S < s _— . -
o BB of '63?
1 i E 5 . § |
: § i E © gﬁ a During August, Transwestern and El Paso were evaluating
'} e >; '\5 these larger reserves. Phillips was furnished additional inform-
B q i
.E ﬁ B . : B .
] ) E § ation during that time, and Northern Natural Gas Company was in-
‘: f‘ .ﬁ 3| formed of the potential gas supply. And was asked to consider a
¥ : - Q . ;
; - g g purchase of Texaco residue gas. SouthemUnion was also re-evaluath
- J: = '§ ing. 2nd in August, Soutern Union again advised us that they i
é )
‘o couldn't guarantee they could take this large a package of gas.
o ' 0 What negotiations, if any, were undertaken inSeptember
E ) of '63?
¥
- A is stated, Transwestern advised us early in September
E
;E

&

v
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:jf )thatwip coﬁld hot take This gas supply éf that txmé, or at an

early'date.”’we held one subsequent meeting with Transwestern in

wimeeeee o - Septembers - -There-was no-—-change in- the outlook. El“Paso also [~ =

M.WW‘”
e | ‘

advised us again in September that its facilities were loaded and

. |
,:ﬁ; "§§ that it oould not take this gas. We conducted further negotiations
23 ﬁiﬁh Phillips during Sepﬁemberrapd we ;iso épénea neg?tiatio?s
Cg with Continental 0Oil Company during September.
e :
 E§ AQ What transpired during the month of October?
A én‘0ct05erwlst, Continentalvexpressed very strong“

interest in the project. We discussed it and on October 10th,

we went to their Roswell, New Mexico office, and thereafter heldd

ﬁfﬂ =R 'ﬂl’ l;l -
NS and-CROWNOVER

porting Servica

several additicnal conferences. Our negotiations were so

1

that on October 25th, we sought approval within Texaco

rque, Now Maxico

i

o
- T § | R
8 e 8 - T D T g T JEeny Yk JRUNp Ly S, £ s ]
- S = to pbuild faciliities to deiiver gas to Continental 0il Company's
<~ 5 , ‘ o ' '
b 5 Malgemar plant on a short term basis.
l = “;g" I LTI LT T T ;" S "“ ’T‘ z """ e _"" _"‘,,,::,"h' . / 7" S — I ‘ LTI T T TN T B L,:,,A::,,
O o Was approval obtained?
A Yes. I might add, at that point, on October 3, we also

had another meeting with E1l Paso, and there was no substantial

1“1 €T | |
DEARNLEY, MEJER, WIL

- ‘change, there was no change in their earlier position.

i . _ :

. o Now, what happened on Halloween?

(A

- A T believe that was October 31lst, of course, the Eobgoblins

Suite 1120 Simms Building |

«

bl

were out, lot of trick or treaters in my particular neighborhood,

pbut that was also the day that the New Mexico 0il Conservation

Commissicn notified us that this hearing would be held to show

cause why a no flare ordex should not be issued.
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il

7hat is the present STatus TR megotiatIons with

G

e ntinental?

8 and have receivéd

A v.e have worked out +he major detall

P

a firm written offer from Continental’ cgnfiming’ our. negotiations.

:~ """" - P » ‘
% We are now proceedlng‘ to construct»fac;lltz.es to start gas to
% 0| cont inental .
3 ,
S :
@) 2 Q will you refer to what has been markéd Exhibit Four
Z, =2 | o |
E A,| and explain that, please? 3
a o A Exh:.blt Four is a tabulatlon of the investment and- the
ST o
"6 ° ;& equipment tO be installed as 1n1t1a1 fac111t1es to eliminate
2 ekl
) ~
,2 § venting of gas in the Vacuum multl—pay pool and effectuate deliverly
oL
‘% aontinental. 0il . ,,Comp ny- leld gas con‘pressmn in the amount
s = -
& 9o ‘ , :
& § ot approximately a thousand bra.ke horsepower Wl.\.l be J.nstalJ.ed ‘in
T © ’ »
5':3 the Vacuum f;\.e1d and approxmate'ly 1300 brake horsepower will be

A

“installed at Lontu chcal N maloomar. aasolme plan‘, at an estn_mated

Genera

cost :of $260,000.00. 15 mile delivery line at an est:.mated cost

of $257 000. 00 will be installed to deliver gas from chis

=
Y, M

i 7T e g

oY
.8
=
3
nil 5 . :
% ] g compressor in the Vacuum Field to facilities at continental s
e AN " | | :
Ey o 33 I ‘ , 4 : . . %
i gl! ;4: Uq| plant. Also, a gathexring system in the Vacuum Field at an estima 4a :
Y - =y
N : . ' ‘ ‘
; . g ~ cost of $87,000.00 will gather the oresent Grayburg gas from 3
i »
) 5
. 2 - HE
2 - E| Texaco leases. ik
- I w i
i - 1 f it ]
& > ¢ pave these compressors been requ:.sn:loned? i
S ‘ N A yes, sir, they have. ;
S : ( . You know whether, °F not they are available?
B A ves, sir. 1 have peen advised that they are available dn E
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6 to seven week delivery, ready for installation inthe

Phone 243.6601 |

Albuquerque, New Mexico

Q ~ will your pipeline be avaiiable when needed?

A Yes, sir. -Some of ﬁhe line is already onghand.'—Tﬁé
balance has been requisitioned and being placed on order.

Q You state that tﬁis project is but for a short ternm.

o

*immediaﬁely to effectuate

" the plant is able to han€=%’it; is that right?

PAGE 29

Q Have you started any surveys or - -

A .Yes, sir. An aerial recognizance of the 15 mile deliverb

on that particulax portion of the pipeline. Survey work is alread(
started also bn the gathering system. And on compressor location

in the Vacuum Field.

Will you explain that more fully, please?

A Texaco plans to proceed immediately with construction off
its plant at.an-eshimated-caost-of—§3,1 R

aforementioned facilities shown on Exhibit Four being installed

delivery of gas to Continental 0il Compahy.

aii%3c1l;t1es will take care of the gas until

A That is correct, o e.
Q Now, will you refer to what has been marked Exhibit Fiver

A All right, sir. Exhibit Five is a presentation of the
economics of a Texaco plant versus a sale to the existing casing-
head gas offer in the Vacuum Field. On the gas reserves previously
heretofore stated, it shows a net income from a Texaco ?lant of

22,424,000,00.
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+ combined total of thr
thousahd_dollars;

"sa}yagable.ceeééwﬂ

,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,, st ;exacGWEbuld”AChieve thig Situation up here,

an additiona] $10, 294, 000. go net incopme.
0] In your Opinion,

what 3ffect Will this pew::

PR PR

ﬁeﬁwﬁﬁéaﬁﬁiﬁtéd‘gas within the area?
A
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Phone 243:6091

Albugierque, New Masico

mg

pbesﬁthatrgonc

A Yes, sir.

MR. WHITE: At this time, we offer Exhibits Four and

‘Five.
MRi‘PORTER: You offer Exhibits Four and Five? Withou"i:i
obiection, thé exhibits will be admiited. |
EXAMINATION 'H
: §
BY 'MR. NUTTER: i
| o) As far as i éould tell, sir, you still haven't‘made any

= g" " How are you

Texaco gasoiine plant would be if ‘you don't know how much you can
seil tbe‘gaévfor?

Ar wTﬁééé aré based on ééfﬁﬁates of whaf héw’gas supﬁiiés”
haée been cémmitted for of equivalent guality and delivery pressuré
in that area.

Q Now, you have negotiated with Phillips and El Pasé and
Soﬁthern Union and Transwestern and I don't know Qho else. Have
they made offers to buy the gas?

A Southern Union rade an offer to buy gas on limited

volumes. They cannot guarantee to take volumes which we anticipay




uy the g actory price to Texaco.
A Phil_lips has made an offer to purchase the gas, as I

a Mo, sir. That is including the new deep gas reserve
only. his excludes the Grayburg gas entirely. . It is not that

economic a picture.

by
S

~ e ‘ _ ;
8 previously stated, under its standsrd casinghead gas contract
L, Q| ; ’ _ - ’
g % % offer, at one earlier date, which I mentioned previously. ;
H o 2 0~ Well, now, in determining your net income from the
n & 7 A} gasoline plant here of twenty-two million dollars, you must be
a s using a price foz; the casinghead gas. Is the price that you
: g W s § figure that you will eventually be able to negotiate with someone?]
3 4 “- - -
et ~ -
o e d S % § A The price we use for the casinghead gas evaluating
~ U » :
=
_ = 8 )
EEETTRIUNTS s , |
it — “ % E‘ . . . N 3 “
s K s under the existing casinghead gas contract offer and under the -
g g e : "~ S T T T T ol
: Ek 5 =§ contraci which we cancelled.
ol “gv;}‘ ﬂv: e T B I IT T L ST T T S — A o P 7
S e 8] poTryourmeans - =
& |
) :g O .§’ A Under the existing price of similar type gas sales cut
= |
oy d§ of the Vacuum Field on the Grayburg gas. It is still being
4a - , ,
Eg g| processed.
£ L
4 22! Q Now, you mean this twenty-~two million dollars here,is
Eg | that your net income from a Texaco plant; is that including the
]
:§ deep gas as well as the San Andres gas?
0 :

This twenty-two nillion dollars is based on the same
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Urice contract tnat you have got Ior your snallow. gasrt
A The twenty-two million dollars net income includes the

$12,130,000.60 which we estimated would be received from the gas

i
§
¢
!

i

i

Phone 243.6601

under the ‘presently going sales agreemeént.
o) It includes that twelve million, but it has got ten

million additional?

Yes, sir.

A 0
s; Is the ten million made up entirely of the liguid?
A No, sir. Made up of the liguid and residue gas, a

$
,_ g « o] portion of each.
; 2 3
= _ .
: .3 ; . . .
f w § Q You are presuming that you have- - you will have a
Bk I L S ,
‘ ?H £ 9 higher value of residue than you do under the existing contract?
. : ) =
e s ¥ o . : :
: j > g A e are optimistic. We are assuring. That is an estimay
etz Wl . r o - R . )
41 = I X - T L Ty L A o L ieem Rl ama foie A T I N R R
. é‘ﬂ DQ '..& (V] DUL, GC e PISHEHnC CiMiE, 7 CiafI& IS5 00U 1uilyg CE8xa CliiviwTye
P g - ~— q
;E g § S A There iz no leng term contragt.  An offer is-still -
,_ifn E[ ) g under consideration by one transmission company, who has not made
g . 3 e el o S,
vl N -*3] an initial firm response one way or the cther.
LA " .
1 E 'é‘ Q Have you given any consideration- - I notice that
S o
?S X @] mMr. Black and you, as well, have mentioned a temporary period
F E ~ during which you will be selling to Continental and it would take
3 e , : : SR S T
s D R ] N - . Y . . : .
"§ some pericd of time during which thkis connection, all that, coulad
;14 “n
e be made. Have you given any consideration to the cost or feasibilii
" of repressuring any of these reservoirs rather than flare itz
& Investigations have been made with respect to repressure
: using this gas for injection or repressuring.
£ T
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A

work was ca:ried out by people in our reservoir engineering

section.
0 Regardless of the affect on the reservoirs, they would

lave to have the effect of sa.ing the gas, wouldn't they?

Phone 243.6001

A If gas injections were commenced duringythis intexim
period, that is true.
Q How long do you think it will actually take, since you

made your aerial survey yestefday, until the time that you have

¢, New Mexico

got gas flowlng 1nto COntlnental s plant in Maljamar?

plant by February 15th.

] -
i y < - - e oY e e e B SR R -
e "T"'4§; B e S “Jhai’ w‘ 1 1 Q-Tv\a rna_" :‘:L‘;::‘-' """" gfth,t ‘e:,—;,..._ S vv.‘“, ST G ————,;—_‘:‘" ————————— o
T :*:«ﬁ s T )

| S ‘

by the construction of the 15 mile line, or the construction of

P, MO0
c- = L e . : 5
i >; cﬁ the gathering system or facilities, or what will be the big element ]
Py
,’- EX "g -as faras time is concerned?
z 5|
zifi Eg 175} A Compressor delivery time is six to seven weeks. Right '
- ) .
- S g away procurement ‘and construction with some time allowance for
- S ®
: :§ adverse weather included.
s n |
o C Wwould be possible to install a localized system to

inject into one of these resexrvoirs in that area in less than

s

that length of time, would it not?

B I would say it would be possible tc do so.

- - | | -
s g >
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0 All r-ight, sir. -
' ~~MR. NUTTER: Thank you. -
o ) L * *x % * » . , )

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question of Mr.

i ? ‘
1o ~
e S| waulz
- Q
qt B8
1w g ~ EXAMINATION
1 % _ § BY MR. DURRETT:
1 wa
; -
- % _ ©  Sir, would you give your name again? I missed it. I
' @ am SOrry. : TN
S A Robert F. Naul, N-a-i-1l.
, ® B ‘ : _
T o b - . ’
' e w o] N-a-u-1. Mr. Naul, now; first thing I would be intérested
o

n

n

in is,I believe ¥ -have -it str—alght, thét your plahﬁ:

N

i
| WILKINS

ébmpleted the last part of 196472

\buquerque, Naw Maxico

. A Correct.

£

Q And that you do have this temporary agreement with

Gengral iCourt Reporti

Continental, but you don't feel that they will be able to take

until about the 15th of February; is that correct?

ki
DEARNLEY, MEIER

&
B
=
3
‘ Q
'y w
- g A They could take earlier than that date. This is our
i .s :
2 Y| estimated time of when we reasonably expect we could have facilities 3
o / p
N
t3 | installed to begin deliveries.
b &
. tg o) T see. Now, I believe you have stated this, but I missgd
- it. When did Phil]:ips make the offer to you that they said they

would purchase the gag?

A Beg your pardon?
;' G what approximate time or date was it that Fhillips made
B o e S D e - e e o e
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/’7‘

A Tdipurchase?
Q  Yes.

A This new gas supply?

§§ Q 'If there is more thén one dete, I would be interested
ng xéﬁ,fﬁem both. vI understand‘at one time, and méybe more, Phillipé
f% ﬁ;d said that they would pu:chase:f I am interested in knowing

Eﬁ approximately what dates were they?

. ' A All right, sir. I will review those. In April, 1962,
2 )

3| we received casinghead gas contract offer from Phillips.

vice

K] ~ There was no agreement at that time; because-of-the. . ——

price dispute. Was that the main reason? . |

. A That was one reason, yes, sir. Another reasoll was

PrellmlnarY valuation of A Texaco plant had been built and efforts|

Albuguerque, New

were being made immediately following this offer of Phllllps for

Ganaral Court Reporting Sor

pexaco to negotiate a residue gas sale from a Texaco plant. We

"met in June initially with El Paso in an attempt to consummate

a residue sales agreement, with El Paso.

QO Now, on your temporary agreement with Continehtai, does

that have a time provision; is it for a specified time, length of

 DEARNLEY, MEIER WILKINS a

time? ' 4

Suite 1120 Simms Building

& vYes, sir. It is foxr & specified length of time, extend-
aple from now throughout the life of the field, Dbuc with an ;

option fox cancellation by Texaco.

T RS what is the primaxy term on this contract?
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A Tre primary term is I8 months.
Q==-—-18months: — iWdG”Uﬁﬁéf§f§hawébffééfiymfﬁat“Ybﬁ """ plan

in the meantime to build your own plant?

A Correct.

Q Now, Mr. Naul, in 1961, June of 1961, wéfe you théﬁ
Division Gas Supe;intendant for Texaco?

A Yes, sif, I was.

'@ Are fo;’familiar withJTexaco's'operations in the Little
Lake- - ‘_ﬁé, Little Lucky Lake Devonian Pool in Chavez County,

New Mexico?

A Yes, six, I am afraid I am.

3% Tk KE KX

a—
[

2 I

[y |
DEARNLEY, MEIER,

iy

Gonaral

Suite 1120 Simms Building

Q B believe I am correct, am I not, in that that order
authorized Texaco to build a gascline plant in the Little Lucky

Lake Pooi?

A  Correct.
Q And increased the allowable to their wells to go through

their plant?

A Correct, sir.

0 wonder if you can explain that at the time, to the
Comnmission, if that »lant was ever built, what happened to it
as a result of that order?

L Yes, sir. I will certainly do so. The reason the




TIiEETE Tucky Lake DIant Wag TeVer

entered into an agreement with Transwestern Pipeline Company for

subsequentlv found ‘itself in such pos:.tlon that ;t could not ob~

tain authority. It is our understanding that it could not obtain

authority from the FPC to appropridte funds to build its pipeline.

oy |

i3 i-B
S and CROWNOVER

' So, by terms of the agreement with Transwestern, the agreement

y

Phone 243.6691

expired of its own accord, because of non-performance on Trans-

western's part. It was unecoénomical to install these facilities

o)
- .8 , .
’ u 3| without a residue gas market.
o ut
H b Lo . .
Rt "§ 3 Q  But, Texaco- - Excuse me. Go ahead.
¥ E B 5 A I mlght add that the gas reserve package at Little Lucky-
WP B W
e o S & I
J° ‘:i ¢ §| Lake was supstantially -mallc: *-han the qltuatlon we are 'a'é‘"é"llng
;u o = “é ,,\g with here today on Vacuum. =~ 7 S e
- -“.fg.-‘f‘"’.\ ﬂ
ggg ,,,,,,,,, .0 Well, Texaco tlared in the ulttle Lucky Lake Devonlan,
i N § e - = - e Rttt R
;H ’ﬂl ) g or vented from 1959, started app:cox:n.mately 195¢ dld they not?
TRy E‘ <3
N ‘3 A I believe that is correct.
H ooy N
e 12] ‘E" G Kould you have any idea of the approx imate vo]ume of
g ,
{} 3 3| gas that has been flared or vented in that pool by T2xaco up until
=)
r g ' g April, 1963, when they finally connected to Skelly?
g ® ’
"§ A I don't have that figure immediately available with me.
" 0
‘ Q Would you agree that it was probably over one million
MCF?
3 A oles A I wouldn't have any basis.
?
a _ Q Correction. One million MCF. I am sorry. I misstated
{
'
Vors
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“thaty woud

‘flaring, to your knowledge,

e

d it be, would you over approximately

one million MCF from 195¢ through 19637 If you don't have any

idea- -

A I don't remember. what it was. I don't think I would be

in a position to either agree or disagree.:
MR. WHITE: For the record,‘iijdu say that is what it

isfithat is what it is, Mr. Durreté.

Q (By Mr;rnurrett) One other thiné, Texaco -has been

from 1659, even though the ‘ordst

was granted, because of the breakdown in the contract and all?

A

-

the contract wés signed, sealed, and

this was the contract-

delivered. Transwestern had agreed to také it, but they, as we

_—

I°3
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General Court Reporting ,SG

Suite 1120 Simms éui’ding

Albudiuerque, Nip

~that

understand it, could not obtain authorization,from the Federal

Power Commission, beéause of the particulaf situation they found
themselves in with respect to their total Qas available versus
their total market. This is our understanding of their situation,
and what lead to their being unable to perform on théir contract
at Little Lucky Lake.

And about what day was that,

e about what month, approxima

time period that they were unable to, or that you finally decided

they were unable to take your gas in the Little Iucky Laka?

A I don't remember offhand. I could furnish that figure,

that date to you. I believe in just a few moments I can furnish

that to you, after consultation with some of ouxr other people here
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kg g 3T R e

| Albuquerque, New Mexico

the vear without referring to our records.

Q ;id you immeaiaﬁely stért negoﬁiations é&r anotherx
casinghead purchaser in that pool?

2 Yes; sir, we did.

Q And how long did it take to make the negotiations to

come to an agreement with a purchaser which I understand was
skelly finally?

A I believe-a connection was made at Little Lucky Lake

‘the early part of 1963. And as I recall it, sometime in 1962, we

were notified by Transwestern that- - But, I would like to

“check that date that they were unable to perform thét contract.
Q well, I just was intérésted in an approximate date. Ons

other question, Mr. Naul. Are you familiar with Texaco's operati

in the North Justice Field in Lea County?

A Generally familiar, sir.

WoUTd I be Correct in assuming that

that field was drilled by Texaco sometime on ox about Aué&st of
19612

A I don't have any information with regard to wheﬁ our
initial well was drilled. I can;t recall from memory wheh our
initial well was drilled there.

Q You wouldn't even remember the year?

A Since I would - - I would say I wouldn't remember

i

Do ycu know

)]

-
-

¥

Let me ask you this guestion, Mr. Naul:

whether, or not Texacc has been venting or flaring gas in that

ik i

>

Ll




[ pool since the First well was drilled?

A I have seen reports where we have been flaring some gas

from the North Justiceburg field.

A I couldn't testify as to what the other operators did, -

‘sir. I don't know.

- Q You wouldn't have any idea of the volume?
§ A I do not recall the volume. )
A 3 S 0 would I be correct in stating that Texaco has just now .
5 N . V N
3 8} got, or is just ‘now getting connections in that field or peol?
=l T ) S . .
- 2% A I believe that is correct. To trigger my memory on
&3 o that, I would have to identify it with some of the leases in that
E & 8] fielad. ‘

o i-i S g 3 Q How about the Irwin "A" Number Two lease; Irwin "B"

A m Y 2 T ’ - i .
4 - E g o| Number Two lease, or the State "F" New Mexico BS Number Ten lease,
g g _z KM E e e, - e e o s ebaipin

E; ~ § does that help your memory?
p2,§;'§ g- . I _ . oo
* S =2 A Yes, sir. That gas is connected, was connected earlier
Iy < ‘ ’ .
Hﬁg this vear. I believe there is another case where there was rapid
i T’:'; g e SR T : SRt X St e
q" %‘T O multi-pay development in that field.
&
o ‘
; ey Q . Now, the other offset operators in that field outside
‘-“,’ m
s E “0f Texaco,; connected on completion, did they not?
eq:
]

'S K3

MR. DURRETT: Thank you. I believe that is all I have.

Suite 1120 Simms Building

| .
T4 * * K ¥
b MR. PORTER: Does anyone have a question of the witness?
5 ‘ BRI e
& N R MR, WHITE: Yes.
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L ey S
: e BY MR. WHITE:
A
i e i iF 0 Mr. Naul, if your contract with Phillips had not been
! wﬁ‘ﬁ cancelled, your gas would have been automatically committed -to
¥ _Q‘,’ > T i !A‘ ~ ‘
B b é‘ Phillips, would it not?
E Re N2 A .All gas produced from all zones would have been committefd
§ oy
n Q & to rhillips.
a & R Q In that case. You could not possibly be in a position
* ’c; to build a proposed plant?
v g s
§ u D '& l
"B e § A Correct, sir.
S S : _
) ) Uj Jg 3 0 And by building the proposed plant,:you will realize
o 3 w 2 . ,
‘ s , I ,
;a EE B3 §~ an additional profit of some ten million dollars?
,,,,,,,,, - SN A& e~ R P _' : - E Al il
ﬁ -
, § &2 § A That is our best estimate, sir, yes, sir.
2 53 N T Y . . o
S =R o Now, has it been your experience in the past that you
e 3%3 always have a firm offer to sell the gas before the plant is 4
R ghibind SodBd At at i et et A SRR SR s BSOS .
4 4 m © .§’ constructed?
I = 5 ‘_
>~ ;g A No, sir. Has not been my experience that we always haveg
i - Eé g a firm offer for the sale of residue gas from a plant before it
f 8
G 3
1u g 2| has been constructed.
=R |
- Eg =~ 0] ‘Do you have every reason to believe that you will realige
-
'3
w0

, the incone of $22,424,000.CC as shown © Bxhibit Five?

D

Ay

A & Yes, sarc.

‘ Q Is thew any further testimony you would like to state
[ & ¥
: : : at this time?
5 . i
3 ' o o S 2 T don't believe I have anything further to offer at the
)
¥
i
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moment. v
MR. WHITE: That is all. 4
e %"”' -~ . * x R % 4
R T R - MR, PORTER: Does anyone else have a question: :
i d 3 '
7 g 8 EXAMINATION BY MR. PORTER
-l ¥ | ‘
] - N g - .Mr. Naul, I believe ycu -indicated that you would expect
°
Qo = 1 . | _
rrrrr Z—w~—~—~r~~,§9‘~r—-r—ﬂ*se—«—ha*!emye.‘~.r—~~plantwcompletedf in the latter part of 19642
% 7 A Latter part of 1964, yes, sir.
% ' .g 1o} But, you still don't have any- - you don't know what
§ 3 ~%| you are going to do with your residue gas from that plant?
® ¢ 'R e .
vy [y '
% > 2, A - That is correct. We have no firm commitment as of today]. j
"- s Yo ,_:i..v,f.‘“\‘ Ll AR R AR hek i el F bt 2l Y - Bl indnld o £ x : e - o) -
- » & I might add that we are still’ 7 z
company, who has indica’te’é an- !

Lok

| A”mqucrq

negotlatlons w111 come out, whether they w111 be in a position to

offer to purchase thls gas, or not. he feel we have a reasonably

General Court Rapol

Suite 1120 Simms Building

ivd il

DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILK

good chance of working something out with them. We have been told

-

by Transwestern that if its'plans work out favorably, they would

l v :

certainly be interested in this gas reserve, possibly 18 months

3

from now. This hinges on a proposal to build a new pipeline to

California by group of people to bring gas out of Texas Gulf ;

Coast area, X understand.

i3 tL G That iringes on the approval by FPC?

: o b Undoubtedly, ves, Siy.

» _ G What capacity plant are you contemplating here today,
f - .

3 .

b_5= %
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D. B. MEISENHEIMER,.

called as a witness herein, having been first duly sworn, was

o~ ) PAGE 44
daxly Thtake?
—_ : i ; . . g E
A We are contemplating a plant of o capacity of approxi= "

o mately 25 to 30 million feet. Now, this would be initially gas

S U MU

C handling in liquid load capacity, not necessarily all the

S 8 compressors being installed initially, but as required.

S % @J Q Initially," all - - the only gas going into the plant
e o) 8| would be Texaco production?

[ Q
‘ 2 .

E § - m A Yes, Slr. B
- g Q You indicated it might create a competitive market in

R - 2 .

no 8
3 D 3| the area.

Ben hg 3 =t

EE - )

” w3 s3i A Yes, sir.

¥ s ) [ -

— E e G So, you might eventually be taking gas from other
! s 3

& © , .
- ﬁj‘; _producers. in the field? e e P

EE<EE:

-3 § 3 A Yes, sir.

: A~ I ' ‘

e % £ MR. PORTER: Any further gquestions?
" N3 ]
= %‘r‘l‘ = MR. WHiTE: 1 WMignt nave one further questionh, Mr. Naul.] ‘%
- N '§ Arxe your negotiations with the various purchasers of this gas, are 3
v ] ‘ :

- %T § they firm enough to thé :point to ‘where Texaco is willing to spend
RE @ $3,650,000.00 on the '~ "2 j
T~ |
g g A Ves, sir.
9 ,
3 MR. WHITE: That is all.
W)
MR. PORTER: ‘/itness may be excused.
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examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
e} BY MR. KHITE: . i S
Q - Will you state your name, please?
=] . .
% A D. B. Meisenheinmer.
M o o
g % Q By whom are you employed and what capacity? 3
S N ‘ !
@ 2 A Employed by Texaco, Inc. as Midland Division Petroleum
! Q .
- L
§ A, Engineer.
:’ 8 "Q Have you previously testified before the Commission or
)
(SRR . L .
, 8| one of its examiners?
8
w Z : :
E < Q Would you briefly state your professional and educationa}
R N i — ik S R =1 i b e i s e
ﬁ 8| background, and profession?
2 .
% § A I graduated from Texas A & M with a BA degree in Petrolef{m
o <4 A . . . . .
B ey Engineering, and a BA degree in Geological Engineering. I went -
s n [+ . » .
‘_’ 2 ~§ to work for Texaco as a petrolemn Engineer in 1948, and I have
S —~
- NS 3| been employed by Texaco since that date.
~ g S |
""" R g o) Are the witness' gualifications acceptable?
- 2 "§ '
nRg 75 MR. PORTER: They are.
4~ X 9
E % Q (By Mr. white) Will you refer to Exhibit Six and explaih
- 2
‘5| that, please?
d Wy
o A Exhibit Six is a graphice¢l representation of several
situations that could have, or could afrect our gas in the Vacuum
area, based on econonmics and other factors that have already been
- testifie d to by our witnesses. The paxt colored in yellow indicates

1
i
i
|
i
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the net income to Texaco had Texaco accepted The eklstlng‘qﬁ‘*

market in the area. The part colored in blue represents the
net - 1ncome to Texaco less the value of the lost oil that Texaco

would incurr during a 90 day shut down period as a result of a

I~ - : ' : -
ég no flare order, which is-twenty-one million, seventy-nine thousan

A o

Ny _

< dollars.

N ) R .

s o) That would be current income? ‘

S R

-8 .. .

Ry A That would be net income. The current income lost woul%

be the $1,345,000.00 shown here in blue. The greén;shows'our

’he_graph_shown._in. pink-represents-theret income to Texaco as a

DEARNLEY, MEIL

3

ety

L.-’.

flared gas. That is an increase of $48,000.00 over the $85, 000.0d
shown here under the blue graph.

Q Vﬁhat would be thé economic loss to £he royélty ownér by
flaring this gas from now until FeSruary 15th?

A Seven thousand dollars.

9 vhat would be the economic benefit to be gained to the

Sﬁﬂel]ZO;ghunslhdkﬁng

royalty owner by continuing operations?
A $1¢3,000.00.

] That would be the current income?

A Current income, royalty oil.

@ |

e -3 8 ik
s T : :

Nili S result of a Texaco plant with no shut dbwn. The green down below

tﬂ 3 9

Y o C.

E§t§ =§ the line again represents the plant investment. The red portlon

5 w : d
5 ,
.f“Egig TTingicaces The total value to Texaco under ex1st1ng markets of

i§




no need for a no flare order for the Vacuum pools at this time,

and therefore, recommends that none be issued.

[
- PAGE 47
o - Just‘whatﬁis this Exhibit Six ihtended‘to SHOQ?
-4 Wéll, it indicates that even though substantial volumes
- ' of gas vorth substantial amounts of money have been flared, that
1 compared to the overall economics, they assume far less significangce.
A v = o ‘i
| . §~ It also points out that by exercising good business judgment in
:J % %3 not commiting its geés to the existing casinghead market in the
S v. '-
TN ¥ Tield, that Texaco will inciease its net-income from gas in the
ST c 1 g B4 .
jd = 8 ,
- E A} vacuum Pield by approximately ten million dollars.
:hl Ea . . Q@  In view of the testimony presented here today, what
-0 8 . : C
a' ~ 8 E‘é recommendations do you make to the Commission?
% - .Q [
+ = s .
- S tg § © A Texaco has been cognizant of the fact of the sericusness
j= W s 2 | ‘ |
| o 'f't § $
L S . L e . )
- Eg:ﬁ § workir~ difigéntly to bring about an economic sound situation,
o .
e &
i Et § 8| which would result in a cutting out of the flare. This has all
Lk _ i 9: : - - 4
| m BT | been brought anout or brough out in our past testimny. asa | |
-1 m M~ § -
3’ ~ g O g‘ result of recently successful negotiations, we are: proceeding
r“ L3 ;B e . o :
i o oy ’é with all haste to install facilities to utilize the gas. As a
ﬁlgf Eg E result of Texaco's efforts, a new casinghead gas market will be
v_}i - § . - .
;531;5 34 | available in the area. Considering this situation, Texaco sees
wdm .
T~
)
»
3
vy

0 Exhibit,Numberugix prepared byVyou or under your direct-
ion?
A Yes, sir.

by

we offeyr BExhibit six.

MR. WHITE: At this time,

D




Y 1.3

Phone 2436601

fca

. New Maxico.

. , "PAGE 48

MR. PORTER: Witnout objection, the eXhibit will be

adnmitted.

MR. WHITE: That concludes our testimony.
MR. PORTER: Does anyone have a question of the witness?
MR. DURRETT: Yes," sir.
o ‘ CROSS»EXAMINATION
R |
Qv ) ﬁi. Meisenheimer, you feel that Texaco was diligent in &

North’JuStice Fieldz

A ¥?e 1 l— ) . \ ;_//A"».J
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,;ﬁnzuqucrque,

_testimony shows. that

what has been done in other pocls, other occasions, might be

entirely different set of facts,and@justified under the

n - this hearing. -

Joie

ce -
MR. DURRETT: If it please the Commission, I would like
to state that I absolutely feel the questioning is relevant in its
entirety, xThe witness has stated he has an opinion as to whether,
or not Texacc is diligent. We are entitled to look into the back-
ground of his opinion to see what his basis is and to compare
Texaco's actions in other pocls under similaxr situstions, which

have been testifiesd hereto. sut, in deference to HMr. White, I
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i

A”};uéuarqi:éb, New Mexico

withdraw the guestion. Let me ask you this question, Mr.
Meisenheiner: As Petroleum Engineer, do you feel no flare or no
0il in this pool?

A If a no flare gas order ig issued, it will result in

A - =oil.
c Yes, sir. I am talking about physical waste pnow. I
realize that Texaco will lose some money. -

- A There will be no waste of energy as far as reservoir

_energy is concerned, regardless of whether a no flare order ig. - -i-

issued, or not. I feel that ‘there will be o0il lost by Texaco

if Texaco's leases are shut in, and the remainder of the reservoiﬁ

ErOoulla Lex

e W i o

=<
g ™ g
e B 3
P &
: — E;j‘ ‘%"_‘3
F i~ = |
i IEXCS g
MRy 9
- '21 . 3
: E
wd N (@)
28
- C: o
'3
r W

" if there would be physicalmwasté?,m,w

AT ACuneS”

Q But, now, I didﬂ3t exactly ask you that question. I
didn't askywhether‘Texaco would lose oil, ror not. I asked you
A No physical wéste on avpool wide basis.
And it would prevent the waste of gas, Casinghead gas,
is that correct?
9:3 Yes, sir.
MR. DUZRETT: Thnank you. That is all I have.

% X % %

MMR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a qguestion?
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$7,000.00 versus $197.006§00,;again; if you were not shut in; is

MR. WALKER: Mr. Meisenheimer, I think you stated that

there, in your opinion, would be a loss to the royalty owner 6f

that correct?

A If we are not shut ;9, ;he value of the gas flared to
ﬁhe royalty ownexr duringféhat'period would be $7,000;06; If we’
are not shut in, the royaity owner will realize a current added
iﬁcome of $193,000.00. ‘

MR. WALKER: What would be your estimate as far as the

time element is concernedf thét it would take to g2t that

ETPTIOLYL S R
. . o

3
£ _ .
w $153,000.00?
22}
B
t A S0 days.
- ”f% R e : I .
R MR. WALKER: You are tal¥ing about 90 daysz
T : =
-3 e S ST ST e S TS .
S A WWe are talking about 90 days. That is when that $7,000.
-~ — . ¢
s ) i
By s _worth of gas would be flared, too.- .
& e T SaEim oo
© o L s . .
MR. WALKER: There has been testimony,previocus testimony

DEARNLEY, MEI

Suite 1120 Simms Building | A”nécque?qﬁuc, New Maxico |

there is a possibility of ‘a recurrence of the same thing happening

here regarding the FPC. ﬁoul& it be possible, or you think that

X

here that happeééd iﬁ'ﬁggé #i;fiévﬁuéky Léke éituatién?
A I am not qualified to testify on that, Mr. Walker. Mr.
Naul might have an opinioh on that. But- -
MR, WALKER: WQil, I think you will agree that anything

could happen, as far as the FPC is concerned?

A I thirk we all have to agree that we have confidence

aple the bujlding |
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P of & véry expensive gasoline plant.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Meisenheimer, does your sale¢ of gas

——
<y

during this interim period require FPC approval?

B
3

A Not to my knowledge.

%‘ MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question?
. ; % | The witness may be excused. Does this conclude your testimony?
NoQ A ,, | '
! o 2 MR. WHITE: Yes, sir, it does, Mr. Porter.
, Q : :
.48 2z 2
N H % Ay
; D ‘g ! P . ) ) - [ : :
I -~ 3 g called as a witness herein, having been first duly sworn, was
i Q .
) ! : ‘5 . :".j
T g S ,,§ 3| examined and testified as follows:
{25 DIRECT HXAMDNATTON
P‘ -~ b % IR TON
TR
. N KR
LENAE S,
;b S ﬁ\: Would you state yourname,please?
LI .A&‘; : —— =
> Y 3
g 3
2 O g’ 0 By whom are you employed?
Sy CE A Employed by Phillips Petroleum Company.
E s Q In what position? 3
‘ o : .§ ; o
; % w0 A As Director of the Proration in the Production Division.
H - Q
E g g Q Have you ever testified before the Oil Commission?
- = .
! U§) A Yes, sir, I have.
MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness' gualifications acceptablp?
b MR. PORTER: VYes, sir.
:';-f . 3 o
2 - ’ b 0 (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Nicola, are yow familiar with
5
h the sitration that is before the Commission at the present time
:{ -
t V-
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aE insofar as Phillips Petroleum Company is concerned? ]
- A Yes, sir.
f;f '@ 1Is Phillips flaring any gas in this pool?.
R 7
. A We are, very small quantity. We are flaring one half
P ™~
rd. é%‘ MCF per day from our Lemax well Number Five in Section 25, 17
o : -~ s
Li g g South, 33 East. That well produces two barrels of oil a day and
) N ) .
_ ﬂ Q 2} would cost use $2,900.00 to connect it to the gas gathering systeml
i St A , BT |
'- § R, Q Would that be an economic operation, Mr.:Nicola?
‘ i : .
- 8 A No, sir.
)
@) -2 L
a ~ @ 3 0 Has the well, in your opinion, just about reached the
£33 | |
{m S 3 8| economic limits?
y b gg > pa
:F! = § g A Yes, it has.
4w MR T T wow, refersing ©
g ~ S e o ’ e erl.mg to
nhEY
-7 8 =8| discuss that well? e
T " :
: T'E o $ A That well produces ten barrels of oil and one MCF of
i 'f;’b?;:“_“vl Tl ST sl o L L i ~ Lllinl LI L o ITINTNITOT e o e o
-~ S

1

DEARNLEY, M

I
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gas per day. Will cost approximately five thousand dollars to
connect to the gathering system. And I do not consider itto be in
any way a justifiable connection.

Q In your opinion, would it pay for the connection?

A No, it would not.
O Now, would these two wells, in your opinion, be abandoneF
long before the cost of connection would be paid out?

A Yes.

& Axre all of Phillips' othex wells in the Vacuum area

connected to a market?




e n

J—-—
i

-

-

Fes

=1 3
WILKINS and CROWNOVER

Phone 243.6601

PAGE 53
.Y They are. ;
G Areyou/Ventigg;ahyﬂotﬁérgas,other than this you have
discussed?
A Philliﬁs Petroleum Company operates a‘gasolihe plant,

which has been discussed. I guess thz plant hasn't beéh, but v&e
- do operute a plant known ‘as our Lee Plant _j‘.,rg”the Vacuum pool,
. Because of a breakdown and variations in gas intake from day to
day, we afe forceci to flareﬁ a small quantity of»gas;frdm this

{ plant, and it is the only economicdl way which a gasoline plant

. A R

g

33 3 §(?can be operated. We cannot put in sufficient capacity in a plant
’ sl | |
' W ‘§ .~ to take care of all the extreme peaks or to take care of standby
" $ 3 case of breakdowns.
w85 .
- & 3 fact, during the month
b
# 51§ : -
ve S ES of which approximately one-third, or 11,000 MCF, canie from the
e o b oo e D oo s LI o s s af
R i e s . : A :
?ﬁ Eg H Vacuum Pool. That is for the entire month of October, '1963. P
RS '
b :g .? G All right. I assume from that, Mr. Nicola, approximatdly
= . . . - . . - |
- Sy m: one-third of the gas residue of the casinghead gas 1s going into i
[ Wi : N 5
v Eé~ g§| the Lee plant comes from the Vacuum Pool?
g
.“ m E .m‘ Y, .
i A That is correct.
i ;3 8
o C} ~ Q And the other remaining two-thirds comes from other
| e 2 .
3| pools in the area?
L CQ
- A That is right.
' Y Vihat is your wmarket for this gas?
. = » i nE . .
¥ A We sell the residue gas to El Paso Natural Gas Counpany.
B ¢ is that committed to Interslaic Conac o
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A f(es, sir.
.:" o Now, you heard sr;)mer discussion of negotiations with
# . 'n Phillips on the part of Téxaco, regarding sale of residue- -
e e ;ﬂ‘ o of_casinghea§ gas to the Lee plant. Do you know whethez; Texaco !

g § ever offered to sell the gas on a permanent basis?
E % Q A It is my understanding that they did not offer to sell
=N N : ) ,

F Q 2| it to us on a pej,/ﬁianent basis, after the original contract was

;. . /’;’ ’ . - ’
qn "'g . A ‘
. Ry! cancelled in 1961.
Ha & i Q Could that gas then be committed to Interstate Commerce
: E!’ CJ 1y - : asis?

- ..g 2 through your g}ant on a temporary basis?

=3 . 3
= S é A - I don't know about that.

to which this gas would be put?

A It is my understanding that Texaco reguested that the

! Court Report

 Albuquerqua, New Mexico

—;~~ """"" s on a :téﬁporaz’:y
S basis be used for plant fuel, or local use only.

Q Now, is Phillips buying from other operators?

A it is. |

o And is it buying on the same basis it offered to

purchase from Texaco?

DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKI

Py Yes, sir.

Suite 1120 Simms Building

%y IR, KEZLLAHIN: That is all I have on direct examination.
e e

b . L AR B . - S _ :

i‘ b ‘ — ~ ' .

: [ MR, PORTER: Dues anyone have any Guestions of the

P A

g o .

: “ ' . vitness?
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‘ EXAMINATION '
BY MR. NUTDTTER:
Q ‘r.rﬁicola,rwhen“fhe”gaédlihe pl?ﬁ?idbeéh‘trhavé"a
breakdown, is it capable of'gas that is'%énderéd to it from its

present connection?

A Yes,'except Qhere we have extreme peaks of intake voluﬁeL
1) Then, these ééaks are circular peaks right at the
beginning of the month?

A They occur right at the beginning of the month. They
also occur daily as the pumper and s&itcher; open wells up in the

morn{ng, why, we always get a higher volume than we do iater on

in the day.

Q vhat is the average volume of gas that comes into the

plant, do you know’

%I have got to change that answer on the prev:ous questloh.

The capacity of our entire system, including two othef;plants

in the Southeast New Mexico, is approximately 75 million cubic

feet per day. The gas intake into the Lee plant is approximately

22 million cubic feet per day. That is intake intce the plant.

i Intake into the plant?

B That is right.

3 aEEY e i
. i
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~the plant on an average day?

F%om92434%xu

‘couple of years ago, or three years ago, there was some testimony

- of the gasoline plant, because didn't have the éapacity that - -

Q Now, What Is the amount that 1s actually Yendered €o

A Well; I have the September, in éeptember, 1963, we
received approximately 22 miiiiop cubic feet per day.
Q- Into the plant?
A That is rigﬁt.

Q Reason I was asking this, Mr. Nicola, at a hearing a
that at times it was necessary to flare gas on the upstrean side

to handle the gas that was offered to it. Further testimony was
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have the facilities to handle all of the residue gas that the

.plant could put out. Would have to be a flare on it, on the
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~ to that plant is now.

‘at the present time. I believe we have installed some additional

‘previously, and I do not believe that that is excessive for a

A Mr. Nutter, I don‘t think we have any spécial problems

compressor facilities. Very likely that we are receiving less
gas on the whole than we were at that time, also. So, the only

ihing I am prepared to advise about is the flare which I mentioned

plant of this size.

MR, NUTTER: All right. Thank you.

% % % %
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MR. PORTER: Mr. Nicola, are yuu in a position to testifly
as - to whether this**;}larit could at the present time handle this

additional 4.3 million feet of gas that is being flared?

A Yes, sir .v We might have to make some additional capital
investments, lmt that could be handled very quici%iy and that I
think we could accept that additional gas within about two weeks.
| MR. PbRTER': Does anyone else have a question?
~The witness may be excused. :  Does anyone else desire to present
any testimony in the case? 3

MR. WHITE: I would like to put Mr. Naul back on the

stand, please. Do you care to swear the witness again?

’bhq‘uéréde,

!
¢

A Tt
MR. PORTER: The record will show that the witness has

been previously sworn. -

ROBERT F. NAUL,
recalled as av witneés herein, having been previously sworn, was
examined and testified as follow%:

DIRECT éXAMINATION

BY MR. WHITE:

Q Mr. Naul, you have heard the s tatements made by the
last witness on behalf of Phillips. Is there any rebuttal you
would like to make to those statements for the record?

A Yes, sir. Yesterday morning, I had a telephone conver-

sation witha reoreseptative of Phillips Petroleum Company, in
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phillipé‘ SarEIesvITTs STTIcE. Bt That Fine The made the
statement to me tkat it would take Phillips from 3drto"45(days"ﬁé
connéét additicnal gas to thei¥ plant, after clearance of riéht
of way. I believe I have,previouSly testified here that El Paso
has stated to us that its facilities were loaded, By thét
statem;nt, I mean thai El Paso's éxisting facilities. :This is

my understaﬁding of El PaSO'S'statement to me. El Paso's exisﬁing
facilities to take additional volumes of residue gas from the |
Phillips Lee plant are presentlylloaded. Whethg;ﬁtpgy are
presently ;verloaded, Or not, I canhot say. But, the statement
was made that they were loaded. It is my further undersfanding
that before El Paso can expand those facilities, that certain

approval will have to be obtained Iivia the FPC.viWith«féfenence‘tJ

previous guestions by Mr. Durrett, in relation to Little Lucky

ind North Justiceburg, I might make this statement: It
is Texaco's podolicy in general any time new gas is develop2d to try
to improve the lease gas sales price structure. One significant
~fact§r~invoivediin this policy iS'recen£ indications from the

FPC of possible adoption of a dval pricing structure on gas. One
price for old gas supplies,:?ﬁother price for new gas supplies.
Indications so far are that the price allowed for new gas supplies
will be higher than for the old existing gas supplies.

8] In your offer to Phillips., wag that on a short texm,

or could you cancell without obtaining permission from the FrCY

z Any time gas is cormitted into Interstate Commerce,
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. committment cf gas into Interstate Commerce by interpretation of

w

Albuquerque, New Mexico

| _your discussions over. Interstate .gas.. Thera have.been numerous -

before tnat gas can pe withdrawn trom Ifiterstate Commerce, the
Federal Power Commission reguires that an abandonment of service

producer would be successful in any given situation in obtaining
an abandomment of service after the gas once is committed into
Interstate Commerce.

- Q But, your gas which you proposed to sell, would it

enter in Interstate Commerce after process- -

A Under the counter proposal we made to Phillios, would -

have been a long term proposal and our gas would have been commit:
into Interstate Commerce. There was consideration of C"temporaf§\
short term sale to Phillips. There was the fear of premature

SRS O

the various bodies, including the Federal Power Commission, having]
cases carried to the Courts as to whether certain gas committed
by producers was Interstate, or Intrastate.

There have been

which appear to be

numerous interpretations and rules, some of

diametrically opposéd to each other, and on the face, they at

least appear inconsistent, in my opinion, I will say.

C Does that conclude your testimony?
A Yes, sir.
MR, VHITE: That is all.
% ok v Ow
M. PORTER: Does anyone have any guestions?
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R “”*'"~«gg;333;hmmﬁ;;gellengw.wéidnft“yQu and I discuss earliex

-MR. DURE%TT} My . Naui{gf am qguite sure 1 didn‘t‘undef=
standveVerythinq y;u just said concerning the FPC, and their
jurisdiction and'iﬁterbretétions éé togﬁhafbis Interstate and
Intrastate éas, ané particuiarly on price on old gas cr new gas,
but, in summary,,is that your explanation of why Texaco flared or
fented over 566,006 MCF in the North Justice Pool since 1961 and
over one million five hundred thousand MCF since 1959 in the
Little Lucky LakeéDevoniah;?ié that’the reasgé that Texaco
vented this gas? |

a I wouldfsay that these factors- -  these cxisting
situations was a éactor ih Texaﬁ@'s action. I would not-say;that,
;ih summary, was tﬁe reason to the exclusion of any other reascn.

MR. DURﬁETT: But, ~hat was. at least a reason?

A That was a factor.

T

ot - ot N A
bz i "

on my Cross examihation that the offsets in the North Justice

Field wexe connedted on completion, on .other operators in the poo#

a

A You asked me if they weren't, and I told you I didn't
feel that 1 could say whether they were, OX not, because I

couldn't say so right now. ¥Yes, sir.

o] well, 1 see.
.y Yes, sir.
o] 1f they did do that, then, apparently, they don't have

the same problem operating with the FPC, or same interpretation'

?

of the FPC rules?

e oot s RN
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1€0. ",

A I couldn't speculate on that.
MR. DURRETT: That is all I have.
MR, . PORTER: ‘Any further questions? Witness may be

""" P

! éxchéed. This’ ’concl‘ud_e‘is} the testimony. We will hear at this
time statements tha{.'}:/any one would like to make. | Mr. white,
- did you have anything?

MR. WHITE: No, sir.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Kellahin?

MR. KELLAHIN: No, sir.

MR. PORTER: The Commission is going to tak»e“theHcase
under .adviseme’nt‘:. We certainly re‘alyize : Ehe importance of the’
c”asei,:‘i: and because we do realize the importance of it, why, we will
reach a decision and enter an order as soon as pos_sible, so that

everyone -may be advised. At the present time, we will take the

case under advisement.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO X
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO X

I, ROY D. WILKINS, Notary Public in and for the County
of Bernalillo, state‘of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Tﬁanscript d"xif}vﬂe‘aring before the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me; and that
tkh‘e same is a true and correct record of the said proceedings, to

the best of my knowledge, skill, and ability.

WITNESS my Hand and Seal of Office; this 31st day of

December, 1963.

" My Commission Exp ires:

September 6, 1967,
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‘;W SR -




¥
f
:

Page 1
NE¥ MEXICO or1, CONSERVATION COMMISSION

e ey
————SMTAFE

REGISTRR

[ s O ﬂw
£/ R, Mo G, #J&

4_.3(»4(,%& (MDQ Ou-co

4/?‘/% P

VL e




REGULAR HEARING

REGISTER

NOVEMBER 13, 1963 IR

T T
%QZ«Q(

e o W
D | Ewrze Rushiar ¢

-«
24
5
e
4

13 Pao- Codvels Cp

e

EAN b T

fnevada Bire) Conp

2:/')/0 6 /ﬁﬁ?':f)f{ 2-7',{:} PN 6,/\7 o
. / o

e oyt ‘

. ‘________.
-\\av«Zf\_.Q{
é/« ¢é'4t,€ (/ o ,3

Frrucray ro <
')U)‘W«S d ‘(o’/o  ; é
Um&w”‘;zze;zu,

/t ‘y

E‘/ f/o@




) renptenrpncnit RN R S A

Page_ 3

I .
ol . “: ‘Eﬁ '

: o

sk

ol

et A MCMaros

. f B n "t ., ‘
NonTHem lat s
B6cc
ocC
The Nasesfo Tl

1 /,0,7,,///

B R

/ t




1 e 2o 0 w
{ .
i P t
| i t
i i
8 |
i ;
i
| ’
|
i
~ i DA m e i et W - RIS SAC T 1y P SR s SRR 5 g M o AN s B e s s i aiy M e

Page
9~
IOCA

[

" REGULAR

NOVEMEER 13, 1963 .

NEW MEXICO OIL QXBERVATION COMMISSION

-

|

Lo T o I o B S T Bt B B RSB

ER s ¥

NS T S g ]
|

7 I P 3 O3 B3 KX

—— s ———

Wy s




g o SR pah

e R

L]

930

a—————

3,893

e ’sa*.rﬂ“‘f"?‘*l ‘?\m‘iﬁ

BEPLORE

I
4/w‘$‘:




Oy
. v '

= Phillip's gas lines.  EWEE — Texaco leases producmg

‘ .. from the folleowing poolss:
VACUUM ABC REEFI oo
VACUUM ABG, NORTH
VACUUM DR INKARD
VACUUM DEVUNIAN
VACUUM GLOURIETA
VACUUM PENN.

/ M WOLFCAH -
VACUUM WOLFCAMP Nov. 8, 1963

o | | LEASE PLAT
fws b, VAGUUM AREA

’ ‘-L V\/ﬁ(ﬂ(‘?:% /,,/ .
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e ~—Phillip's gas lines. B — Texaco leases producing
: from the following poolss

VACUUM ABO REEF .
VACUUM ABO, NORTH
VACUUM DRINKARD
VACUUM DEVONIAN
VACUUM GLORIETA
VACUUM PENN.
VACUUM WOLFCAMP

BEFORE THE% i

| e o il CONSERVATION C MHISSION LEASE PLAT

e 5 jSama Fe, New M mczz VACUU M ARE A

(CJC/ ------- Exhibit Mo.

{ Case No. ,7?/;( N.M.0.C.C.
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11-15-63
844,700 MCF

_ TOTAL. GAS_VENTED

R
TOTAL GAS VALVE $ 97.100

TOTAL OIL PRODUCTION 900 500 BBLS 7

TOTAL OIL VALUE $ 2,710,500

2-15-64
1322900 MC F

Santa Fe, New R
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ABO REEF
it
|

N
WOLFCAMP
PEN]ISYLVANIAN
DEVONIAN

7 TOTAL

TEXACO INC.
ZONES OF COMPLETION
“VACUUM MULTIPAY POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
| ZONES CURRENT COMéLm‘mNs
11 -13-63
GLORI;‘LTA 6
BLINEBRY i 5
. DRINKARD 2
ABO 21
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Sc.nfa Fe, New M xico
é‘!a"‘w Exhibit No, ... ‘71

Case I\'o.. ;53 8

AEL LTIV NN LYY

"TEXACO 1INC. ,
INITIAL mcn.rrms REQUIRED
TO ELIMINATE FLARE

VACUUM ﬂULTrIPAY POOL

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
FIELD ‘éonrnxssmn (1000 BRAKE HORSEPOWER) $ 196,90&
PLANT COMPRESSION (1300 BRAKE HORSEPOWER) 5260.000
15 MILES OF nnmv;:-:i;r; LINE $ 257,000
GATHERING SYSTEM $ 87000
TOTAL “INVESTMENT 3800.000 :

c
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GASOLINE PLANT ECONOMICS
VACUUM MULTIPAY POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

INCOME
NET INCOME FROM TEXACO PLANT ) $22424.000

NET INCOME FROM EXISTING CASINGHEAD OFFER o : $ 12,130,000

NET INCOME INCREASE FROM TEXACO PLANT E ] : ) 715'10,294,000

COST ‘
TEXACO PLANT INVESTMENT : : o $3.500,000

!NITIAL TEXACO lnvss'rusu'r FOR TEMPORARY FACILITIES ;
TO ELIMINATE FLARE DURING PLANT CONSTRUCTION $800.000

SALVAGE VALUE OF TEMPORARY FACILITIES ' $650,000

" 'NET COST TO TEXACO ¥FOR INITIAL 'FACILITIES PLUS PLANT 7 ' S36500(X)

BEFORE THE ]
O:L CONsER RVATION Cooas VM 3SION

Scanta Fe, New M- xico
:;Zyé«a _______ Exbibit No. s

C !\C N() ----- ;‘ ? 35/ {
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MILLIONS OF DOLLARS

. FROM TEXACO -
TPLANT
" 'WIiTH SHUT DO

-6

BEFORE THE

|

“WISSION ,

Ol CONSERVA 1N

Santa Fe, oy .

|

[~

FLARED GAS

FLARED GAS 3,000 7~ P iI33,0LU

$ 85000

$5.080,000

ECONOMIC COMPARISION

1 TEXACO SALE TO EXISTING CASINGHEAD
GAS MARKET

"] TEXACO PLANT - SHUT -DOWN ORDER

Z71 TEXACO PLANT - NO SHUT DOWN ORDER

R =y B a3 v Fv O o SR



DRAFT

JMD/esr ,
Nov. 14, 1953

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN-PHE-MAPPER -OF ~PHE HEARING
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November 13, 1963, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, ~before the 0il COnser-"'

~and the exhibits received at said hearing, and “being: fully advised

LT T BRI eRpre et b

N

PR 0SB

rrrrrrrr , —— CASE No.. 2838
order Wo. R-_2£0S™

IN THE nmxn OF THE HEARING camn
BY THE OIL CONMSERVATION comussxon
ON ITS ONN MOTION TO g
INTERESTED PARTIES TO
SHOW CAUSE WHY AN ORDER SHOULD NOT.
BE ENTERED PROHIBITING FLARTNG -
OR VERTING OF CASINGHEAD , VACUUM
FIELD, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

skt o

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION.

E
b
:
,
:

BY THE COMMISSTON:
'rhis cause camé on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m, on

vation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the
"Coxmnission,

~ NOW, on this i __ day Of “Vﬂher_, 1963, the COnmission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented

in the prenises, o
CFINDS: B
' (1) That due public notice having been given ae requtred by |
law, the Commission has jweisdiction of this cause and the the subject
matter thereof. : R
(2) That a substantial quantity of casinghead gas produced
from oil- wells in Poois—wibhin the Vacuum Field Lea county, ‘New
Mexico, is oeing vented or lared.
(3) ThatAgas‘tr
able in the subject area; that additiona]”gas transportation

5’?1

po ation ‘facilities are reseni 1-

facilities are being constructed in the subject area; and that
the operators in the Vacuum Field should be able to complete
connections to saiddgas ransportation facilities by February 1,
1964. ‘

(4) That the flaring or venting of casinghead go= vg;l‘:r;;,z’a‘s“g
transportation facilities are available constitutes unnecessary
or excessive surface loss or destruction of natural gas without

beneficial use and results in surface waste. M




o~ ‘” won

i

PO A

A |

. I

i e i

v & i , ;
%, 3

A i

%, bh
A

I

&

" RS AFN Lo
LD 3 . (.
¥ L :
N B K o : r
sy - ' \\“»_, ¥ )
iy X E % : LY v
: 2 b L A U
] by i
- e Lvl%“ ToE e o .
NI v a5 ST 25 S e .,

o A ‘
LR ] Fven e vy

-2
CASE No. 2938

(5) That the venting or flaring of casinghead gas in the
Vacuum Field ’4 should be prohibited in order'_ to prevent waste.

(6) That the order prohibiting the venting or flaring of
said gas should be effective February 1, 1964, in order to allow.
the operators in the Vaguum Field sufficient time to complete
connections t%;ga_;’{;;né}ortet_;ion facilities.

an exception to this order for a period of 90 days following ,
conpletion of tﬁe well.

be allowed for each new well following its date of completion in

ordet” o allow the operator sufficient time ‘to connect the well

to~” angas transportation facility. v
(8) That the aecrer.ary—m.rector of the Comission should be

authorized to grant exceptions to ﬁé no-flare order when such

exceptions are necessary in order to prevent waste or undue

hardship.

(1) 'I'I:e..._ no casing eaq gas shall be flared or vented from
wells AVacuum Field, Lea County, New Mexico.

PROVIDED HOWEVER, That each new well completed in said field |\

subse’quent to the effective date of thie order is hereby granted

(2) That the Secretary-Director of the Commission is herei:y \

authorized to grant an exception to this order upon ‘application
filed therefor if, in his judgment such exception is necessary ,,A
X
in order to prevent waste or undue hardship. . '(v ""
the pruovisiens of Hus erdov prokibiting the Litcng ovmfnl’
(3) ThatAthie-oﬁor shall be effective February 1, 1964.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such :urther orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa FPe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.




